

Mark M. Rich

Deadly aerosols that poison the air, food, and water supplies have been injected into the atmosphere since the late 1940s. The program, known as *geoengineering*, has been implemented by wealthy eugenicists to deliberately sabotage the planet and commit mass murder.

Military and commercial aircraft are dropping chemical and biological particulates over vast territories for these reasons:

- Negative Eugenics
- Ecosystem Modification
- Weather Warfare
- Demographic Transition

By directly poisoning the Earth's life-sustaining natural resources, geoengineering offers a compound approach to depopulation.

The *ionospheric heaters*, which are used in conjunction with geoengineering, allow for the creation of artificial droughts and floods that are impacting many nations.

Geoengineering has unleashed fatal climate feedback loops that have set the planet on a doomful course.

These crimes against humanity are concealed by the media, nonprofit environmental groups, government agencies, weather channels, and scientific community.

The fallouts and weather attacks further a deceptive gambit for global feudalism known as *Agenda 21*. With obstructive policies and rising costs, they intend to seize private property and herd citizens into *megacities* with towering prisons that hold hundreds of thousands of people.



# Planetary Sabotage 8 Human Extermination Mark M Rich

**Publisher Information** 

Published by Lulu Enterprises, Inc. Copyright © Mark M. Rich

Lulu Enterprises, Inc. 860 Aviation Parkway Morrisville, NC 27560 www.lulu.com

All rights reserved. This book, or parts thereof, may not be reproduced in any form without written permission from the publisher and/or author.

Published in the United States of America First PDF edition June 2014

For ePub, kindle, & print book orders: www.lulu.com www.amazon.com

This book is sold with the understanding that it is not a substitute for, or an alternative to, the services of any professional. The author and publisher have neither liability nor responsibility to any person or entity with respect to any alleged or real loss or damage caused, directly or indirectly, by the information contained in this book.

## **Peer Review**

Most of my books and articles are written in isolation. This book was not peer reviewed because my efforts were thwarted for all previous books.

I am displeased to report that my experience with alleged peers has been mostly disharmonious. I have been ignored and insulted.

Inaccuracies can be found in many books. Although I have carefully documented this report, it will probably have some informational errors. However, the basic message is solid.

Every phase of production for my previous books was sabotaged by the Department of Defense (DOD). For more on this, please see my status reports at *newworldwar.org*.

They wreaked havoc on the manuscript for this book during *computer network operations* (CNO) that are part of electronic warfare.

## **About the Author**



Mark lives in Boston, Massachusetts where he writes about political issues.

His previous books include: The Hidden Evil: The Financial Elite's Covert War Against The Civilian Population (2008); New World War: Revolutionary Methods for Political Control (2010); and Invisible Eugenics: How the Medical System & Public Schools Are Killing Your Children (2013).

In his spare time he studies a type of dance known as *popping*, and reads urban fantasy and Star Wars novels.

His websites are: www.newworldwar.org www.richessence.com

Twitter, @MarkMRich

Also see his author profiles at: www.lulu.com/spotlight/markmrich www.amazon.com/author/markmrich

# **Table of Contents**

Introduction	1
Geoengineering Basics	3
Worldwide Fallouts	5
Aerosol Ingredients	11
Suspected Organizations	
Ponerogenic Groups	15
Why We Are Being Sprayed	
Sustainable Enslavement	25
Scientific Destruction of Earth	
Human Extermination	35
Geoengineering-Induced Disease	37
Food Chain Disruption	43
Crimes Against Humanity Coverup	45
Weather Warfare	
The Agenda 21 Solution	57
Mass Extinction	
Conclusion	67
Appendix	
Genetically-Engineered Slaves	73
Sources	
Alphabetical Index	125

## Introduction

In these pages I'll describe how the planet is being methodically destroyed and large numbers of citizens are becoming sick due to chemical and biological fallouts. The operation is directed by wealthy eugenicists, who use think tanks and tax-exempt foundations, that are working with federal agencies, the military, and universities.

We'll learn about *geoengineering*, and how the organizations that promote it are using *climate change* as an excuse to reduce the human population and seize private property.

It will be shown that they are dropping poison on you in broad daylight. The diseases, which have surged since 1950, are likely due to their chemical and biological fallouts. We'll also see how their aerosol attacks are poisoning the soil, water, and air, resulting in mass animal deaths.

We'll explore how they are striking nations with weather disasters, as part of *problem-reaction-solution*, in order to implement *Agenda 21*. Their degenerate scientists legitimize the fix and sell the public on its own extermination and enslavement.

Using such methods, they plan to psychologically and physically exhaust the global population. After decades of chemical and biological attacks, the remaining sick and weak citizens are to be herded into overcrowded *megacities*.

My goal was to illustrate an issue which spans many subjects in a short book that would be available to the public as soon as possible. In order to do this, I had to minimize the coverage of some critical topics.

I discovered this agenda while researching another subject. Because I decided it was crucial to warn others, I discontinued my original project to write this book. Others have brought this to my attention. Now I'm bringing it to yours.

## **Geoengineering Basics** Introduction

*Stratospheric aerosol geoengineering* (SAG) is the term given for the intentional process of modifying the atmosphere and environment on a global scale. Researchers on this topic simply refer to it as *geoengineering*, although *chemtrails* is the common term.

Geoengineering has been suggested to reduce the harmful effects of alleged human-induced climate change. It has 2 basic methods. They include: *carbon dioxide removal* (CDR) to get carbon dioxide (CO2) out of the atmosphere, and *solar radiation management* (SRM) to deflect solar radiation.

#### Carbon Dioxide Removal

Weather modification advocates consider *carbon dioxide removal* (CDR) to be the preferred geoengineering method, because they think it targets the foundation of the problem. CDR uses land, sea, and air-based carbon capture methods to remove CO2 and other greenhouse gases from the atmosphere. Natural carbon sinks, such as forests, oceans, rocks, and soils, may also accomplish this.

CDR land-based methods include:

- Afforestation (planting trees) to absorb carbon.
- Genetically-modified crops to reflect sun rays.
- Covering land areas with reflective material to deflect the sun.
- Painting existing building structures light colors.
- Ecosystem management to protect natural carbon sinks.

CDR sea-based methods are:

- Pouring iron into the sea to enhance CO2 absorption.
- Placing dams in the ocean.
- Modifying the surface of the ocean to make it more reflective.
- Upwelling augmentation.
- Promoting plankton growth to increase carbon absorption.

CDR air-based methods use technological/mechanical methods to sequester CO2 from the air.

#### Solar Radiation Management

*Solar radiation management* (SRM) works by increasing the albedo (reflectivity) of the atmosphere to diminish earth-bound solar radiation.

Although SRM techniques can quickly change the planet's radiation scheme within a couple of years, climate change advocates consider them complimentary to CDR, because they do not treat the supposed cause. SRM includes two basic approaches: *stratospheric aerosol injection* (SAI) and *space-based methods*.

#### Stratospheric Aerosol Injection

The stratosphere is the second layer of the Earth's atmosphere, that starts at 5 miles from the surface of the planet, and extends up to about 30 miles. *Stratospheric aerosol injection* (SAI) is the dispersion of submicron-sized and nano-sized aerosol particulates into the stratosphere to deflect sunlight.

The injection of aerosol particulates into stratosphere is intended to mimic the natural cooling effect of a volcanic eruption. The reflective particulates that are mostly considered by think tanks include: carbon soot, sulfur dioxide (SO2), and aluminum oxide.

#### Space-based Methods

Space-based SRM methods include:

- Attaching giant mirrors to low-orbiting satellites to deflect sun rays.
- Placing large glass refractors on the moon.
- Launching trillions of tiny refracting disks into space around earth.
- Affixing reflective metallic disks to asteroids near earth.

# **Worldwide Fallouts**

#### Half a Century of Spraying

Intensive SAI operations are occurring worldwide. People in all US states and all NATO nations have reported these activities. Some have acquired indisputable environmental and photographic evidence.

These aerosol fallouts, which have increased in recent decades, have been happening since the late 1940s. Yet, there has been no proclamation that the skies are being sprayed. SAI is not officially taking place. Unofficially, we're told it is done for our benefit.

Most people are unaware that the skies are being polluted because they don't usually look up. Some suspect it, but are allegedly in denial. Others seem to confuse the aerosols for normal clouds.

Up until the early 1990s the sky still looked normal. It was blue with white clouds. Now there is a silvery mist of chemical and biological matter blocking the sun. Virtually all clouds today are composed of these particulates.

#### Environmental & Photographic Evidence

At one time these activities could be denied. That is no longer the case. Individual citizens and groups across the planet have had thousands of laboratory tests done in the last decade. Some were roused after developing medical conditions, or experiencing crop failures and livestock dieoffs, which they attributed to SAI.

Tests have been done on human blood and urine samples, as well as environmental sources such as streams, rivers, lakes, ponds, snow, rain, soil, trees, plants, and air. The samples contain high levels of the materials that we'll see in the next chapter.

The photographic and video evidence of geoengineering is compelling.<sup>1</sup> It includes thousands of videos and pictures taken by people all over the world, many of which are available online.

<sup>1</sup> I did not include color photographs of SAI in the print edition of this book. The publisher would only print either all color or all black and white pages. A printed color edition would have been too expensive for buyers. If you Google "geoengineering photographs" you will get thousands of results. Pictures from my personal geoengineering log can be seen at www.newworldwar.org/geoengineering.htm.

### Characteristic Aerosol Pattern

Regular *condensation trails* (contrails) are composed of vaporized moisture and ice crystals that dissipate in less than a minute. They are similar to the vapor you see from your breath on a cold day. *Chemical trails* (chemtrails) cover the sky from horizon to horizon in a grid pattern. Then they expand to form an artificial cloud that obscures the entire sky.

Reports of SAI basically describe it this way: Multiple planes at the same altitude spray in one area for hours to form a crossing grid pattern. They make repeated u-turns back and forth, sometimes turning the sprayers on and off while doing so.

When the operation is complete, the aerosols cover the entire visible sky from horizon to horizon, in a grid pattern. Unlike regular contrails, which disappear in less than a minute, they last for up to 20 hours, although they may dilate.

The amount of time the aerosols remain in the sky depends on content, humidity, temperature, air pressure, and other factors.

The grid lines eventually expand and join to form a silver-grey chemical and biological haze that covers the whole sky. This cloud of toxins falls to the earth, where it ends up in the air, soil, and water.

### Most of the Trails You See are Aerosols

Although the pattern that you just learned about has occurred repeatedly, all trails that are visible from the ground, even the short ones that quickly dissipate, are probably aerosols.

Since about 2010 people have reported that the trails are much shorter and sometimes barely visible. For decades they were long and persistent trails. Now they are nonpersistent (dissipate within minutes) or short and nonpersistent.

Allegedly, because citizens have been documenting these fallouts, alterations have been made to the dispersal equipment and/or aerosol composition on some planes. Another tactic includes dispersing the aerosols at higher altitudes so they can't be seen from the surface of the planet.

Old *low-bypass turbofan* and *turbojet* engines did produce contrails. However, except for fighter jets, almost all commercial and large military aircraft use the more adept *high-bypass turbofan* engines.

Contrails from these newer engines found in most jet planes are "extremely rare" and can't usually be seen from the ground. If you were near the aircraft in flight, you might be able to see a faint plume about 8 feet long that quickly disappears. Under most conditions, however, you will not see a contrail.

So, the predominance of trails you see in the sky, regardless of persistency or length, are part of the current geoengineering program, and consist of the chemical and biological matter you'll soon learn about.

Perhaps Russ Tanner, founder of *globalskywatch.com*, summed it up best when he wrote: "If you see a trail come out of a jet, long or short, persistent or non-persistent, you can be sure that it's a chemtrail."

#### Aircraft

According to witness reports and photographs, the aerosols are being disbursed by modified commercial and military aircraft. In most cases these are unmarked military jets.

People have photographed and seen *KC-10 Extenders* and *KC-135 Stratotankers* with no military markings dispersing aerosols. These are US Air Force cargo and aerial refueling aircraft. American Airlines and FedEx planes have also been seen.

The jets are affixed with external sprayers and have metal barrels of chemical and biological matter in their cargo areas.

"There is absolutely no plausible denial of this," proclaimed Dane Wigington, the top researcher at *geoengineeringwatch.org*, "as we have film footage of US military jets."

Small aerial disks, which appear to be *micro aerial vehicles* (MAV), have also been spotted emitting aerosols. The US Department of Defense (DOD) has a variety of these tiny aircraft, which can be 1/2 meter in size, or as small as an insect.

Stratospheric Aerosol Inje<mark>ction</mark> 05/25/2014 7PM Boston (Charlestown), MA

Planes leaving short aerosol trails

Stratospheric Aerosol Injection<br/>04/14/2014Stratospheric Aerosol Injection<br/>05/07/2014<br/>1145AM<br/>Springfield, MA

One long trail with a partially dissipated trail below it.

One long trail with unnatural particulate clouds.

Stratospheric Aerosol Injection 04/25/2014 9AM Malden, MA

Multiple long trails among a chemical haze.





Stratospheric Aerosol Injectior 04/16/2014 5PM Boston (Charlestown), MA

Multiple dissipating trails forming a cloud of chemical & biological particulates

# **Aerosol Ingredients**

#### Particulate Matter

Metallic oxides, high-density polyethylene fibers, and biologicals have been found in atmospheric, soil, and water samples. These are all referred to as *particulates*. Particulate matter consists of tiny particles 10 microns or less. 1 micron is about 1/70 the thickness of a human hair. Some of them are nano-sized (1 billionth of a meter).

## Chemical/Metallic Oxides

The chemicals that regularly show up in tests are aluminum oxide, barium, and strontium-90. However, all of the following ingredients have been detected:

- nanoaluminum-coated fiberglass
- ethylene dibromide
- aluminum oxide
- fluoride
- nanoaluminum
- arsenic
- barium
- cadmium
- lead
- nickel
- titanium
- mercury
- radioactive cesium
- thorium-90 (radioactive)
- selenium
- strontium-90 (radioactive)

### Biologicals

The biological matter that has been found in tests include:

- mold spores
- bacilli
- red human blood cells
- white human blood cells

- pseudomonas aeruginosa
- pseudomonas fluorescens
- polyethylene fibers containing mold spores, fungus, and bacteria
- unknown biological matter

#### **Suspected Organizations** Financial Elite

Scholars on this topic portray the controlling faction of these operations as a global group of wealthy people, working through think tanks, tax-exempt foundations, military, government agencies, private defense contractors, universities, pharmaceutical corporations, and national laboratories.

#### Think Tanks & Foundations

The think tanks and tax-exempt foundations that have conducted geoengineering research and/or promoted it, include: Council on Foreign Relations (CFR); Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation; Royal Society; Hoover Institution; American Enterprise Institute (AEI); George C. Marshall Institute; National Science Foundation (NSF); Bipartisan Policy Center (BPC); Carnegie Institution for Science (CIS); and Novim Group.

#### Academia

Professors from these academic institutions have participated in geoengineering projects sponsored by think tanks, and/or promoted geoengineering: Carnegie Mellon University; Stanford University; Rutgers University; University of Oxford; Harvard University; and University of Calgary.

#### Defense Contractors/Government Agencies

Defense contractors and government agencies that have expressed interest, promoted, researched, or had their directors/managers participate in think tank geoengineering projects, include: Defense Advanced Research Projects Agency (DARPA); US Department of Energy (DOE); National Aeronautics and Space Administration (NASA); Pacific Northwest National Laboratory (PNNL); and Lawrence Livermore National Laboratory (LLNL).

# **Ponerogenic Groups**

#### Introduction to Psychopathy

The organizations that advocate geoengineering and Agenda 21 (which we'll soon explore) appear to be *ponerogenic*.

Psychopathy is a character deficiency defined by the following: an impoverishment of basic emotions; incapacity for love; lack of conscience; unreliability; lack of insight and a failure to learn by experience; antisocial (antihuman) behavior; inflated ego; need for frequent excitement; lack of shame; tendency to rationalize destructive behavior; frequent lying; deceitful and manipulative behavior; and a need to have power over others.

Psychopaths are the personification of the lie. Because they are completely aware of their degeneracy, they instinctively spend an enormous amount of energy placing themselves beyond reproach. This frontage is referred to as the *mask*. Typically, it involves the projection of a virtuous livelihood, as well as a connection to benevolent societal institutions. In reality, these people are fundamentally putrid.

They recognize each other while living among the normal people. Just as individual psychopaths construct masks to conceal themselves, a group of them will form an organizational mask, which they use as a vehicle to legally achieve power.

These are their "humanitarian" think tanks and "charitable" foundations. Looking behind such organizational masks you will find pure sickness. These groups, which are directed by psychopaths, have been described as *ponerogenic* organizations, derived from the Greek word *poneros*, meaning *evil*.

### Outline of a Monster

Since at least as far back as the mid 1800s, many esteemed people have issued frightful public warnings of an abominable entity that they encountered during their careers. They included: presidents, congressmen, historians, reporters, congressional committee members, law officers, government employees, mayors, educators, and authors.

Their illustrations are mostly consistent. They describe a beast which has been called a variety of names. It has carefully disguised itself with a multitude of interconnected front groups that it uses to manipulate society from behind the scenes.

At a glance, these groups appear to be devoted to the betterment of humanity. Some include: the Council on Foreign Relations (CFR), Trilateral Commission, Round Table, Club of Rome, Royal Institute for International Affairs (RIIA), and RAND Corporation.

It extends to the Bilderberg Group, Federal Reserve, Wall Street, large tax-exempt foundations, and high-level satanic cults such as Bohemian Grove. These organizations are composed of wealthy Americans and Europeans. Names that frequently appear within them, include: Rockefeller, Harriman, Schiff, Carnegie, Warburg, Rothschild, Morgan, and Ford. Gates, Soros, Turner, and Buffet are more recent members.

Their global headquarters is in London. In the US there are satellites in New York City, Chicago, Boston, Pittsburgh, and Cleveland.

#### Historical Perspective

They formed the United Nations. They run NATO and most governments. They select the presidents and prime ministers. They operate the central banks of most nations, as well as the world's central banks, that include the International Bank for Reconstruction and Development (World Bank), and the International Monetary Fund (IMF).

They directly or indirectly control: major corporations; courts; federal and local police; transportation; entertainment industry; media; top nongovernmental organizations that influence society; education; pharmaceutical industry; religion; utilities/energy; healthcare; science; and history.

Factions of this entity are promoting geoengineering. Because they have the means and motive, logic suggests they are probably responsible for the operations that are now taking place. Consider these examples of their consistent and widespread malice, that has spanned various realms over the course of decades:

• They start all of the major wars for profit and depopulation, as well as territory occupation for their global revolution.

• The erosion of the *Bill of Rights* in the *US Constitution* is part of their bid to reduce citizens to vassals.

• Negative eugenics (population control) has been funded and promoted by them.

• Their system is designed to keep people in financial bondage.

• They are attacking millions with vaccines, which, in reality, are *softkill* chemical and biological weapons for depopulation and profit.

• The *New World War*, a global system of persecution and directed-energy torture, is their creation. It is a protection mechanism built into the system, that is used to terrorize anyone on the local level who might oppose them.

• Legitimate governments are overthrown for their global revolution (New World Order).

• Some have logically connected them to large-scale terrorist attacks that have reduced civil liberties, furthering their New World Order.

• In their healthcare system, the fictional brain diseases which require lifelong medication, are used for profit, social control, and negative eugenics. The illusory disorders also provide cover for their *multinational force* (MNF) that is hunting down individual citizens all over the world, and attacking them with tactical *psychological operations* (PsyOp) and *directed-energy weapons* (DEW).

• Brainwashing programs have been installed in the public schools that they seized. Those who resist the intellectual poison in these *laboratory-prisons* are targeted for chemical attack with psychiatric medication.

• Attention Deficit Hyperactivity Disorder (ADHD) is a completely fake brain disease that was designed to identify those with signs of giftedness. The psychopaths have furnished educators with a list of behaviors that are consistent with high-ability and gifted individuals. As early as kindergarten, people are brutally attacked with chemical weapons that cause brain damage.

#### Not Human As You Know It

The inner-core members of these organizations elegantly discuss morally sick ideas that spawn such mischief. If you study psychopathy, you may find that you are dealing with monsters that look human.

Rather than a character deficiency, some believe it is more accurate to describe them as a separate subspecies of the human race. While individual psychopaths have a predictable attack cycle, this ponerogenic entity appears to be attacking the human race in general.

For centuries they have been protected by a naive paradigm known as the *common worldview*, which basically tells us that such things can't exist. In recent decades the agencies that citizens rely on to alert them to emerging societal dangers, have provided them with extensive concealment.

Although they are surely guilty of crimes against humanity, most of their activities are not technically illegal. There is a shadowy dwelling between legality and morality in which they have been able to hide.

That has all changed. Their efforts are now in plain sight. Many scholars have documented their repugnant activities in stunning detail. This crucial historical information is available to the public. Adding to their exposure, are recent developments in the psychological sciences, which confirm this substantial evidence.

Sentient people who are familiar with authentic history will always be suspicious when any of these organizations are involved in activities such as geoengineering and Agenda 21, that impact the following: living standards; environment; direction of society; population size; civil liberties and human rights; public heath; private land ownership; food and water supplies; demographic transition; and natural resources.

#### Why We Are Being Sprayed Problem-Reaction-Solution

*Problem-reaction-solution* (PRS) is an ancient formula that has been used for thousands of years. It basically consists of using a fictional or real crisis to bring about radical and controversial change.

First, a crisis is generated by rulers. Then the frightened citizens demand a solution. The solution is offered by the organization that created the problem to further its objectives. There are countless historical examples of PRS being used by governments, groups, and individuals.<sup>1</sup>

#### The Problem

The story goes something like this: Humans are causing climate change that includes global warming. The activities of an over-sized human population are inducing the release of harmful levels of carbon and methane that are heating the planet and causing natural disasters.

Humans are also consuming too much food and water, putting an unnecessary burden on natural resources. The current human population size is unsustainable. Food and water supplies are running out. The planet is in danger.

#### The Solution

A conglomerate of billionaires, scientists, nongovernmental organizations (NGO), think tanks, tax-exempt foundations, transnational corporations, and international banks, have formed an alliance to save the planet. They have the answer. It includes the implementation of *Agenda 21*, as well as large-scale alteration of the atmosphere and ecosystem (geoengineering).

<sup>1</sup> The 2010 book *New World War: Revolutionary Methods for Political Control*, by this author, covers problem-reaction-solution, as well as ponerogenic think tanks and tax-exempt foundations, in more detail. For more on ponerology in general, see *Political Ponerology: A Science on the Nature of Evil Adjusted for Political Purposes*, by Dr. Andrew M. Lobaczewski.

The CFR said in its *Unilateral Geoengineering* report of April 2008, that geoengineering might be necessary to protect hundreds of millions from global warming. "If we are surprised by unexpectedly rapid or large climate change, there might be situations in which the governments of the world would be justified in taking collective action."

In its September 2009 *Geoengineering the Climate* article, the Royal Society of London, which is the equivalent of the US National Academy of Sciences, announced that unless greenhouse gas emissions are reduced, "large-scale intervention in the Earth's climate system" would be necessary to stop global warming.

The Novim Group, BPC, and House of Commons outlined similar emergency responses to save the planet from human-induced climate change.

Multiple independent geoengineering scholars have arrived at a firmly different conclusion. Saving the planet from *climate change* is a facade story given to the public, they say. The problem of climate change is used to justify the geoengineering solution, which serves a variety of purposes, as we'll see.

#### Their Climate Change Movement

There is a dispute as to whether global warming is happening. If it is, the prevailing evidence suggests that it is caused almost entirely by geoengineering, and is not *anthropogenic* (human-induced) as we are told.

The promotion of global warming has been firmly linked to think tanks, large tax-exempt foundations, international banks, transnational corporations, and UN agencies, which work in unison to implement Agenda 21. The CFR, for instance, has published many articles in *Foreign Affairs* over the last 2 decades on the human-induced global warming crisis.

Similarly, the UN, BPC, and Novim Group have determined that global warming is anthropogenic. We're told by think tanks such as the CFR and Royal Society, that, because climate change policies to reduce CO2 and methane emissions have not been implemented by governments, geoengineering must be considered. Rockefeller is a resolute supporter of anthropogenic global warming activism. In its 2010 *Review of Grants for 2005-2010*, the Rockefeller Brothers Fund (RBF) announced that it has been funding climate change propaganda since 1984, to implement the Agenda 21 policies later outlined at the 1992 Earth Summit in Rio de Janeiro.

In 2009 the Rockefeller Foundation gave \$3.5 million to media campaigns that raised awareness about the connection between food, water, and energy systems. The same year, hundreds of thousands more went to other groups to promote human-induced climate change. The Natural Resource Defense Council received \$775,000. About \$350,000 went to the Center for Climate Strategies. The World Wildlife Federation (WWF) and Sierra Club received \$650,000 and \$200,000, respectively.

#### Their Scientific Mask

These groups, which are likely ponerogenic, appear to be using scientists to deceive the public about climate change, geoengineering, and *demographic transition* for Agenda 21—all of which are related. Specifically, the scientists are employed to bolster the idea (problem) that climate change is anthropogenic, and Agenda 21 and geoengineering are the solutions.

An October 2011 geoengineering article in *Environmental Research Letters* was coauthored by the prominent geoengineering advocate David Keith. Based on a survey of public attitudes toward SRM to reduce global warming, the authors determined that citizens did not trust governments. Scientists, they surmised, could be used to gain public support.

Unsullied geoengineering scholars warn us that some scientists are telling blatant lies to citizens about geoengineering. While some have been threatened, others are allegedly being bribed.

"Scientists are likely in a unique and trusted position of influence," stated Keith. "Scientists are considered a trusted source of information but governments are not."

These individuals have worked on geoengineering and climate change projects for the CFR, BPC, Gates, Royal Society, Novim Group, and UN:

- David G. Victor (Stanford University, CFR)
- Ron Lehman (Carnegie Mellon University, BPC, LLNL)
- Phil Rasch (Pacific Northwest National Laboratory, Royal Society, PNNL)
- Jerome Apt (Carnegie Mellon University, CFR)
- David W. Keith (University of Calgary, Gates, Royal Society, BPC, UN, Novim Group)
- M. Granger Morgan (Carnegie Mellon University, CFR)
- Ken Caldeira (Carnegie Institution for Science, Gates, Royal Society, BPC, UN, Novim Group)

In March of 2010, CFR member and director of the Department of Engineering and Public Policy at CMU, Granger Morgan, brazenly stated that outright deception would be used to misinform citizens. "There is a lot of money getting spent to make sure that a very substantial portion of the public stays totally confused about this."

Recognizing the plethora of falsehoods emanating from alleged "scientists," the Cosmic Convergence Research Group stated in December of 2013: "Their purposeful deceit and transparent lies increase by the day."

### Geoengineering-Induced Climate Change

It is beyond the range of this book to sufficiently cover the subject of *climate change*. This is a paradoxical issue because global warming has been linked to a hoax.

According to Wigington, those who seek to expose geoengineering and the emissions scam, often make the mistake of concluding that the planet is not warming. Their positive intentions are discredited in scientific circles, because, he says, when you pursue the matter you find that the planet really is getting warmer.

It will be noted that Earth's temperatures are the highest in 4,000 years. Although the surface areas of the polar ice caps fluctuate in size, there is evidence that their total mass is steadily shrinking.

Other than much of eastern North America and portions of Antarctica, the rest of the planet seems to be in meltdown. The climate engineers are able to conceal the warming by temporarily cooling certain areas with SAI and *artificial ice nucleation* (AIN).<sup>2</sup>

However, if the true purpose of geoengineering is to permanently cool the planet, then the climate scientists are making a colossal mistake.

Although large ground-level regions of the planet can be temporarily cooled using SAI and AIN, in the long-term this will increase the temperature in the lower atmosphere.

Even the *Stratospheric Welsbach Seeding for Reduction of Global Warming* patent of March 1991, reveals that SAI could result in an overall increase in global warming.

Spraying the stratosphere with chemical and biological particulates actually traps heat in the lower atmosphere. It is like placing a layer of glass over the planet, making it a giant greenhouse.

The warming, in turn, causes climate feedback loops that include methane and carbon expulsion. These greenhouse gases get trapped in the lower atmosphere by the particulates, causing additional heating. After that, even more heat gets sealed in the lower atmosphere, heating the planet further. The cycle continues until the planet is hundreds of degrees Fahrenheit.

<sup>2</sup> Artificial ice nucleation (AIN) can be used to temporarily cool areas and create snow storms. It is the chemical production of snow at temperatures up to 50 degrees Fahrenheit. Although the exact method differs, it works on the same principle as a chemical ice pack. The rain drops, which contain chemical particulates, quickly turn to ice crystals after being nucleated by an *ionospheric heater*. Then the temperature in the surrounding area becomes cooler. This artificial snow is composed of the same heavy metals found in the aerosols. It does not melt easily and emits a chemical odor when exposed to flame. The unnaturally heavy and toxic snow has been described as having the quality of wet cement. Wind does not blow it off. It sticks to trees, power lines, and roofs, and collapses them all. See the following: Chemically Nucleated Snow, What Is It?, January 31, 2014, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Geoengineered Snow Storms Wreaking Havoc Around the Globe, March 25, 2013, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Global Skywatch Radio, May 6, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com; Global Skywatch Radio, Chemtrails Connected to UN 2013 Report, March 7, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com.

This is what happened to Venus, which already has twice as much albedo as earth. About 70% of the sun's thermal energy is deflected, yet the planet's surface temperature is about 800 degrees Fahrenheit.

Many scholars on this subject have concluded that geoengineering is the primary cause of global warming. It is producing the exact effect that these supposed benefactors tell us it is intended to mitigate.

"These facts," noted Clifford Carnicom, the chief scientist at the Carnicom Institute, "must be considered by any of those individuals that continue to promulgate claims of anonymous and beneficial mitigation in conjunction with the aerosol operations."

#### **Real Reasons**

If fixing the planet is not the true purpose for geoengineering, what is? Those who have studied this topic inform us that it furthers these objectives:

- negative eugenics (chemical and biological warfare against citizens)
- environmental modification (destruction)
- boost military radar signals
- obstructive laws and taxes (Agenda 21)
- surveillance
- weather warfare (ionospheric heater enhancement)

In the following chapters we'll explore some of these motives in detail. First, we'll learn of their devious agenda to steal your land, oppress, starve, poison, and murder you.

# Sustainable Enslavement

#### Introduction to Agenda 21

Agenda 21 originated from the UN Conference on Environment and Development (UNCED) in Rio de Janeiro in June 1992. We are told that it has been implemented for *sustainable development*, in order to save the planet from human-induced ecological destruction.

Allegedly, human population growth, along with current undiminished levels of consumption, are causing human health problems and damaging the ecosystem. Because the Earth and people are in danger, that consumption must be reduced severely. This includes new corrective policies that we'll soon learn about.

Although the phrase "sustainable development" appears to be beneficial to the Earth, Agenda 21 scholars have determined it to be a deceptive term that disguises a plan to lower the standards of living, and reduce citizens of the world to vassals in a global communist government.

Ponerogenic groups conceal their effort to achieve power in an ideology that professes beneficial intentions. An initiative launched by such an organization will appear noble. If you scrutinize it, however, you will find that is used for nefarious ambitions. Their phrases also have double meanings. Below are a few concerning Agenda 21 that you will notice in this book.

Deceptive Terms		
Word	Traditional Meaning	Their Meaning
strengthen	bolster, fortify	control, dominate
manage	guide, oversee	suppress, restrain
sustainable	environmentally advantageous	poverty, slavery
unsustainable	environmentally harmful	free, freedom
policy	guideline	restriction
efficient	capable, practical	reduced, denied
protect	preserve, defend	pilfer, steal

Agenda 21 seeks to incrementally do the following:

- abolish private land ownership
- control all natural resources
- diminish and tightly regulate all food and water supplies
- limit transportation
- phase-out all private vehicles
- increase laws, prices, taxes, fines, fees
- control and drastically reduce the size of human population
- minimize freedom and human rights

In its April 2012 report, *People and the Planet*, the Royal Society, which promotes geoengineering, said: "In the most developed and emerging economies unsustainable consumption must be urgently reduced. This will entail scaling back or radical transformation of damaging material consumption and emissions."

Agenda 21 is a plan for global feudalism, that is concealed in an environmental movement, which is deceptively configured to take advantage of your natural eagerness to preserve the environment.

## They Want Your Land

The financial elite consider private land ownership to be a major obstacle to feudalism. Throughout history private property rights were held by kings and nobles. Common people hardly ever owned property.

The wealthy globalists of today seek to abolish private property. A primary objective of Agenda 21 is to seize rural and suburban land.

In the June 1976 *United Nations Conference on Human Settlements* report, we find: "Land, because of its unique nature and the crucial role it plays in human settlements, cannot be treated as an ordinary asset, controlled by individuals... Private land ownership is also a principal instrument of accumulation and concentration of wealth."
They intend to steal your property under the guise of preserving the environment. Using unreasonable laws, water and land use regulations, building codes, fines, fees, taxes, high prices, fuel costs, and road alternations, they plan to manipulate you out of rural and suburban areas into confined *megacities*.<sup>1</sup>

Parks, forests, lakes, rivers, and most rural areas are to be off limits. This is currently being arranged under the UN's *Wildlands Project*, which is an Agenda 21 initiative. In America, for instance, almost the entire country is to be designated restricted and forbidden zones.

### **Environment Saving Campaigns**

Although you may not be aware of it, Agenda 21 may be underway in your city right now. After the 1992 summit, the UN forged worldwide *task forces* to carry out Agenda 21 on the local level. Many of these are corporate/government funded NGOs disguised as righteous environmental groups.

They are working with your local government committees and sustainability departments to implement regulations that impact all major areas of your life. Because of these efforts, cities all over the world are experiencing: water shortages, rising prices, new obstructive building codes, higher utility bills, restrictive local town laws, and rationing of natural resources.

One such NGO is the International Council for Local Environmental Initiatives (ICLEI). The ICLEI is the state and local mechanism that implements Agenda 21. It uses *soft laws* to enact repressive legislation without congressional or public approval. ICLEI lures local elected officials, such as mayors and town council members, with funding and "rewards" that allegedly include bribes.

<sup>1</sup> Family-owned, intergenerational farms are being "systematically" eradicated. Hundreds of them are closing down every week. Many others are on the verge of financial crisis because of rising costs and new regulations that are designed to interfere with their businesses. Large agricultural corporations and chemical companies are taking them over. See the following: *The Christian Post, Small Dairy Farms Close as Milk Prices Drop, May 24, 2012; The Economic Collapse, The Family Farm is Being Systematically Wiped Out of Existence in America, April 26, 2012.* 

The ICLEI provides these politicians with significant resources to legislate Agenda 21 during a "climate protection campaign" where *soft laws* are passed. Many use the campaign as a platform to further their careers.

The Capital Research Center, which monitors supposed "charitable" groups, had this to say about the NGO: "ICLEI is well-liked by mayors and city council members because it shows them how to promote climate change initiatives and then does their work for them."

Groups funding ICLEI include: Environmental Systems Research Institute (ESRI); Houston Endowment; Oak Hill Fund; Kaiser Foundation; Summit Foundation; US Department of State; US Environmental Protection Agency (EPA); and the Turner Foundation, run by the billionaire eugenicist Ted Turner.

The wealthy eugenicist George Soros used his Open Society Foundation (OSF) to donate over \$2.1 million to the ICLEI in 1997.

Rockefeller, another zealous advocate of eugenics, has been funding climate change propaganda since 1984 to implement the Agenda 21 policies that would later be revealed at the 1992 Earth Summit. In its 2010 *Review of Grants for 2005-2010*, the Rockefeller Brothers Fund (RBF) stated that it purchased influential farmers, business people, sports figures, military leaders, veterans, governors, and mayors to promote human-induced climate change.

Local elected officials in communities all over the world are being puppeteered to implement the financial elite's Agenda 21. Such polices are already in place in numerous cities, but people have not noticed because they have been done using *soft laws* without their knowledge.

"Governors and mayors have proven to be very effective advocates for climate change solutions domestically and internationally," announced the RBF. "Many have launched climate initiatives in their cities and states."

In August of 2009, the human rights group Freedom Advocates, that provides realistic coverage on such topics, had this to say about ICLEI: "Right now in your town and neighborhood, policies are being implemented that will ultimately eliminate your freedoms and destroy your way of life. Many town officials are selling us out."

## **Demographic Transition**

By 2050 the financial elite wish to have most of the global population living in densely colonized *megaregions*. America 2050, which is an Agenda 21-based NGO that plans to divide the US into such megaregions, is funded by the Ford Foundation; Rockefeller Foundation; Lincoln Institute of Land Policy; and Surdna Foundation.

This migration phase of Agenda 21 has been referred to as *Smart Growth*. The Royal Society described it as global "demographic transition" characterized by a mass migration from rural areas to megaregions.

Organizations that have funded Smart Growth/Sustainable City initiatives include: US Centers for Disease Control (CDC); US Environmental Protection Agency (EPA); Bank of America; Environmental Systems Research Institute (ESRI); US Department of Transportation; Ford Foundation; Urban Land Institute; US Department of Defense (DOD); and Sierra Club.

To maneuver people out of the rural/suburban areas into these regions, they have enlisted seemingly objective and trustworthy scientists, to serve as part of their *mask*. One such scientific group, known as Planet Under Pressure, is being used to carry out this phase of Agenda 21.

About 2,800 participants gathered in London for the Planet Under Pressure 2012 conference in late March 2012. Among them, were Michail Fragkias at Arizona State University, Martin Rees of the Royal Society, and Professor of Geography and Urbanization at Yale University, Karen Seto. The purpose of the meeting was to devise methods for dealing with the human population growth that is harming the environment.

Organizations that supported the conference include: National Science Foundation (NSF); National Aeronautics and Space Administration (NASA); United Nations Environment Program (UNEP); Royal Society; and the Rockefeller-funded World Wildlife Federation (WWF).

The experts at the meeting determined that drastic demographic changes were necessary. In particular, the solution involved moving people out of the rural areas into large cities. "We certainly don't want them strolling about the entire countryside," Professor Seto explained to *NBC News*. "We want them to save land for nature."

### Human Settlements

Within these megaregions people are to be confined to dense *human settlements*. These have also been called *human habitats, habitat zones, megacities,* and *prison-cities.* They will be communist settlements with few individual rights. The people who live in them in 2050 will allegedly be the 500 million left over from the eugenic culling.

Utilities, energy, food, and water will be thoroughly controlled. Reproduction will be prohibited, although some couples will be allowed 1 child. Because these cities are to be designed for carbon efficiency, basic human activities, such as breathing, are to be tenaciously regulated.

The megacities will be close to public transportation and employment buildings. They will contain skyscrapers that serve as housing for up to 400,000 people. Some buildings will have medical facilities, stores, schools, etc. Each neighborhood will have a micro nuclear power plant designed by General Electric that will generate hundreds of megawatts of power.

The skyscraper prisons are to be connected to a mass transit system. Traditional motor vehicles will be outlawed. Instead, the tiny, foldable, electric *citycar* developed at MIT will be available to some. Most people, however, will walk or use bikes. A majority of citizens will not be allowed outside of the settlement.

One crew that is altering cities worldwide to meet these Agenda 21 standards, is the C40 Cities Climate Leadership Group, that is partnered with the World Bank and ICLEI. C40 is directed by the affluent eugenicist Michael R. Bloomberg, former Mayor of New York City, and currently the UN envoy on Cities and Climate Change.<sup>2</sup>

<sup>2</sup> In early May of 2009, Bloomberg, along with other wealthy eugenicists, such as Ted Turner, David Rockefeller, Bill Gates, Warren Buffet, and George Soros, met in Manhattan to discuss a variety of critical issues, including population control. See: *The Sunday Times, Billionaire Club in Bid to Curb Overpopulation, May 24, 2009.* 

In July of 2012, New York City's Department of Housing Preservation and Development announced that it was preparing for long-term mass demographic transition. The multibillion-dollar project includes altering building codes to allow for the construction of micro apartments that are 300 square feet in size.

Independent journalist Susanne Posel, observed: "Herding the expanding population into dense areas with smaller living spaces will instill the new class of poor and obligate their psychological transition toward accepting the Agenda 21 megacity concept."

However, those are just the first of many others that are to be built. Some will be much smaller. In certain regions these apartments may be as little as 150 square feet. That is about the size of a parking space. These prison cells will have furniture that folds into walls.

### Groups Facilitating Agenda 21

Initiatives such as C40, ICLEI, Smart Growth, and A2050 are all directly or indirectly connected to A21. In some cases, multiple initiatives are partnered with, funded by, and/or supported by the same groups, some of which are eugenic in nature. They include:

- United Nations
- World Bank
- US Environmental Protection Agency
- Surdna Foundation
- Environmental Systems Research Institute
- Rockefeller Foundation
- Open Society Foundation
- Sierra Club
- World Wildlife Federation
- Summit Foundation
- Lincoln Institute of Land Policy
- US Department of State
- US Center for Disease Control
- Bank of America
- Ford Foundation
- Royal Society
- Turner Foundation

# **Scientific Destruction of Earth**

Of all the factors that are contributing to Earth's sabotage, geoengineering is by far the greatest. The Cosmic Convergence Research Group described it as the primary method for the "outright destruction" of the planet.

The ecosystem, that geoengineering has demolished, is becoming unsuitable to support plant, animal, and human existence. The natural resources which sustain life are being deliberately and systematically damaged. Scholars believe that geoengineering is the primary cause of these events:

• The essential resources for life, such as water, soil, and air, are being methodically poisoned.

- The toxic environment is causing mass animal and plant dieoffs.
- A methane expulsion in the East Siberian Arctic has been stimulated that can provoke a planetary meltdown.

• The atrocious "natural" disasters, which are increasing everywhere, are destroying immeasurable territories and killing large numbers of animals and people.

• Contaminated natural resources are extinguishing small farms and food business.

• The poisoned water and soil have resulted in brutal crop failures and livestock deaths.

• Forests are being expeditiously destroyed.<sup>1</sup>

<sup>1</sup> Trees everywhere are dying in large numbers due to heavy metal poisoning. Their roots shut down after detecting the heavy metals in the soil. The trees, which die a slow death, are eventually infested with insects and fungus. It was reported by *Science* and *Time* in December of 2012 and January of 2009, respectively, that the world's largest trees are in decline. These are the lungs of the planet that act as carbon sinks and provide oxygen for us to breath. The 2nd largest producers of oxygen on the planet are the arboreal forests in Siberia and the pacific northwest. These trees are dying at amazing rates. In some areas in Alaska, for instance, over 25% of them are dead. See the following: *Global Weather* Modification Assault Causing Climate Chaos and Environmental Catastrophe, January 10, 2013, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Global Skywatch Radio, Chemtrails Connected to UN 2013 Report, March 7, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com; Science, Global Decline in Large Old Trees, December 7, 2012, William F. Laurance; Time Magazine, US Trees Dying at Alarming Rate, January 22, 2009, Eben Harrell; Global Skywatch Radio, May 6, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com; Coast to Coast AM, Geoengineering Threats, Host: George Noory, Guest: Dane Wigington, March 12, 2013.

- The ocean's ecosystem is rapidly plummeting.
- The amount of sun rays that reach the planet have been reduced 22% (solar obscuration) since 1950.
- Chemical and biological particulates in the environment have set forth monstrous death and disease among humans.
- Global oxygen content has been diminished.
- The human and animal food supply is depleted because of soil and water contamination as well as "natural" disasters.
- Excessive amounts of harmful ultraviolet rays are reaching the earth because the ozone layer is ventilated.
- The worst species dieoff in the last 65 million years is now underway.

Any one of the events that you just observed could dramatically alter life on this planet. At the start of this book I announced that some issues would be quickly covered even though they are critical. Please check the *Vital Information* sources for more on these issues. In the following pages we'll explore some of these topics in more detail.

# **Human Extermination**

### **Negative Eugenics**

Multiple scholars on this subject believe that geoengineering is part of a covert depopulation policy that has been implemented by NATO governments. Among other things, the particulates are chemical and biological weapons, that poison the air, soil, food, and water supplies, causing mass death.

Governments throughout history have murdered hundreds of millions of citizens using chemical and biological warfare, starvation, dehydration, and poisoning. Specific methods have included: smallpox, plague, botulinum, anthrax, mustard gas, sarin, agent orange, etc. Nanotechnology and geoengineering have made this much easier.<sup>1</sup>

"Killing off large segments of populations," noted Nancy Levant, a writer at *geoengineeringwatch.org*, "is normal government business."

Geoengineering researchers are certain that these operations are directed by wealthy eugenicists who control governments. Their united efforts are implemented through ponerogenic humanitarian front groups. It is claimed that these people are using an environmental movement to hide a *negative eugenics* gambit to cull 95% of the population.

# Charitable Democide

The global rulers overseeing these operations are completely aware that geoengineering is injuring and killing millions. Scholars have described these state-sponsored, worldwide, persistent, blatant aerial fallouts in broad daylight, as acts of *democide*.

<sup>1</sup> The *Genetically-Engineered Slaves* chapter in the appendix explains how nanotechnology is being used to modify the environment and human biology. The reputable MIT engineer Eric Drexler, who authored the 1986 piece, *Engines of Creation: The Coming Era of Nanotechnology*, was profoundly influenced by the Club of Rome's 1972 eugenic tract, *The Limits to Growth*. After describing how nanotechnology could be used to modify or attack entire populations, he warned: "Advanced technology will make workers unnecessary and genocide easy." See the following: *Engines of Creation 2.0: The Coming Era of Nanotechnology: Twentieth Anniversary Edition, Eric Drexler; Wikipedia, Eric Drexler, www.wikipedia.org.* 

This worldwide eugenics agenda, which goes back at least 100 years, has been formed by a network of wealthy and influential psychopaths, who use their charitable groups to conceal mass murder. At one time or another, it has involved: Rockefeller, Ford, Gates, Carnegie, Harriman, Turner, Buffet, and many others.<sup>2</sup>

In the early 1900s prominent eugenicists announced that 90% of the human population was genetically defective. A global database was to be established on bloodlines that were to be exterminated by governments.

"They are committing perpetrated democide," explained Levant, "depopulating exactly as they said they would do, and they are using global warming as their cover story for mass murder."

They are now using a fusion of cumulative and hasty methods to eliminate citizens, that include: geoengineering, vaccines, medication, starvation, fluoride, birth control, radiation, genetically-modified foods, and wars. Their efforts are causing a surge in death and disease that has plagued society.

<sup>2</sup> For more on the history of eugenics, which includes evidence that vaccines and psychiatric medication are softkill chemical and biological weapons, see: Invisible Eugenics: How the Medical System and Public Schools Are Killing Your Children, by this author. Although vaccine ingredients vary, some include: phenoxyethanol (antifreeze), polysorbate-80, aluminum, mercury, sequalene, monosodium glutamate, formaldehyde (embalming fluid), and sodium borate (roach poison). Some also contain tissue from monkeys, dogs, chickens, and aborted human fetuses. Physicians are taught in medschools run by drug companies that vaccines have saved humanity from infectious disease. In reality, they have had little or no impact on such decline. Instead, it is mostly attributed to improved hygiene. Vaccines, however, serve a critical purpose. The eugenicists use them as weapons against the populace. The vaccines inflict brutal injuries, which often don't surface for months or years after injection. These include: seizures, epilepsy, kidney failure, lupus, asthma, Parkinson's Disease, Amyotrophic Lateral Sclerosis (ALS), Huntington's Disease, supranuclear palsy, rheumatoid arthritis, Autism Spectrum Disorder (ASD), cancer, narcolepsy, Guillain-Barre Syndrome (GBS), dystonia, Sudden Infant Death Syndrome (SIDS), infertility, miscarriage, diabetes, chronic fatigue, fibromyalgia, allergies, obesity, multiple sclerosis (MS), and Alzheimer's Disease. Many of these diseases were rare before mass vaccinations. Because vaccines are the foundation of the ponerogenic medical system and are essential to population control, a rigorous effort to conceal the vaccine-induced injuries and deaths has been implemented globally. It spans the entire medical system, from the international health agencies, down to the level of the individual physician.

# **Geoengineering-Induced Disease** Death From Above

Researchers have attributed the worldwide increase in chronic medical conditions to these fallouts. Some ailments do not appear until the toxicity has reached such an elevated level that it compromises the immune system. Then, the individual develops an observable *geoengineering-induced disease* (GID).

Below are the known effects of a few aerosol ingredients. Some have determined that this mix of chemical and biological particulates has a multiplied effect, rather than simply an added effect. This means the total toxicity is amplified, virtually guaranteeing the infliction of severe medical conditions.

• Strontium-90. The radioactive isotope *strontium-90* (Sr90), that is made by nuclear fission, causes bone cancer and leukemia.

• Aluminum. *Aluminum* is an accumulative neurotoxin that incites brain degeneration. When inhaled, it goes directly to the hippocampus, where it causes lesions. Aluminum exposure has been strongly linked to these conditions: Autism Spectrum Disorder (ASD), Huntington's Disease, Amyotrophic Lateral Sclerosis (ALS), Multiple Sclerosis (MS), Parkinson's Disease, Alzheimer's Disease, and Type 2 Diabetes.

• Thorium-90. *Thorium-90* (Th90) is a natural radioactive chemical that induces lung cancer and leukemia.

• The chemical element *chromium* (CR) has been known to cause lung cancer.

• Mercury. The accumulative neurotoxin *mercury* is 1,000 more toxic than lead. Brief exposure is known to damage the immune system and cause ASD. During pregnancy, high levels of mercury that have accumulated in the body from the environment, easily pass through the placenta and breach the undeveloped blood-brain barrier of the fetus to sabotage brain development. Mercury has been linked to both types of diabetes. The only element on earth more deadly than mercury is a radioactive metal known as *uranium*.

• Barium. The chemical warfare agent *barium* is used in animal experiments to induce heart attacks.

Ethylene Dibromide. The US Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has determined *ethylene dibromide* (EDB) to be "extremely toxic" to humans. In laboratory animals it impairs reproduction by damaging testicles, destroys the liver and kidneys, and inflicts cancerous tumors.
Fluoride. The toxic waste byproduct *fluoride* is used in pesticides and rodenticides. Studies done in multiple countries confirm that it lowers IQ by inflicting brain damage. Fluoride has been linked to bone cancer, thyroid problems, arthritis, and infertility.

# Short-Term Effects

The immediate and short-term medical conditions caused by SAI have been described as *chemtrail sickness*. The ones that are reported during and after fallouts, include:

- sinus pain
- nosebleeds
- dizziness
- confusion
- depression
- anxiety
- fatigue
- cracking joints
- blurred vision
- respiratory problems
- heart fibrillation
- memory loss
- dry cough
- itching
- tinnitus

It was announced in the *Las Vegas Tribune* in August 2005 that emergency rooms all over the US are packed days after SAI. "Community after community," the *Alpenhorn News* echoed in February of 2006, "continues to report that hundreds of people are becoming ill at the same time, and these reports usually follow heavy chemtrail activity."

# Long-Term Effects

These fallouts are supposedly causing chronic medical conditions, such as:

- lung cancer
- Huntington's Disease
- Autism Spectrum Disorder (ASD)
- migraine headaches
- Parkinson's Disease
- arthritis
- hypertension
- heart disease
- chronic bronchitis
- diabetes
- asthma
- Morgellons Disease
- Amyotrophic Lateral Sclerosis (ALS)
- flu-like symptoms
- cramps
- chronic fatigue
- skin disorders
- immune system decline
- Alzheimer's Disease

### Worldwide Disease Increase

A few of the medical conditions that geoengineering is believed to be causing are explained in more detail below. Typically, the medical authorities have no definitive explanation for these epidemics.

• Bronchitis/Emphysema. Over the last several decades there has been a furious worldwide upswing in chronic respiratory disorders, such as bronchitis and emphysema.

• Heart Disease. Instances of heart disease are rising and expected to substantially worsen in future years.

• Childhood Diabetes. Both Type 1 (childhood) and Type 2 (adult) diabetes are on the rise globally. Those with Type 1 must take insulin by injection or pills. This lifelong disorder will predispose most of the afflicted to heart disease. Others will require amputations. *Science Daily* reported "alarming worldwide trends in pediatric diabetes," in January of 2013. Before 1955 hardly any children were diagnosed with Type 1. As with most of these diseases, healthcare professionals are mystified by the surge. Furthermore, there is a new type of diabetes affecting children that has appeared in recent decades. Now they are increasingly diagnosed with "double diabetes" that has the symptoms of Type 1 and 2.

• Childhood Asthma. There has been a drastic leap in cases of childhood asthma worldwide lately. Almost 1 in 10 American children have it. It is the primary childhood disease and the number 1 cause of child emergency room visits. The "sharp worldwide increase" noted the *New York Times*, has baffled scientists.

• Lung Cancer. People who have never smoked are getting lung cancer. 35% of the women with lung cancer in some parts of California have never smoked. Most of them had asthma, pneumonia, or bronchitis for months before they developed it.

• Autism Spectrum Disorder. Autism is now a storming worldwide malady, affecting 1/38 kids in some localities. Many more are surely brain damaged below observable thresholds.

• Alzheimer's Disease. Death from this type of dementia has increased 68% since 2000. Now, 1 out of every 3 seniors dies with (not necessarily because of) Alzheimer's or another dementia. It is the 5th leading cause of death among the elderly.

# Crimes Against Humanity

A growing number of people all over the world have attributed their medical conditions to these aerosols. Scholars on this subject describe SAI as a *chemical and biological fallout*.

Dr. Russell Blaylock started to research geoengineering after he learned that tons of aluminum was being dumped on citizens. He has determined it to be part of a depopulation agenda, directed by some of the wealthy eugenicists previously mentioned. "The intranasal route of exposure," he observed, "makes spraying of massive amounts of nanoaluminum into the skies especially hazardous, as it will be inhaled by people of all ages, including babies and small children for many hours." According to him, geoengineering is causing a spectrum of neurological disorders that have cursed society.

Some have specifically stated that these aerial attacks are part of a war against humanity. *21st Century Wire* columnist, Patrick Lynch, announced in November of 2012: "Humanity is being made so sick that in the near future we may not be fit enough to resist."

GIDs are solidly connected to Agenda 21. As living expenses rise, critical services are reduced or denied for those injured by aerosol fallouts, thus generating more deaths. The sick, children, and elderly are the first to die.

Those directing these activities are completely aware that they are committing mass murder. What geoengineering researchers have basically concluded is that SAI is one method for the *deliberate and systematic extermination* of human beings.

# Food Chain Disruption Poisoned Soil

For thousands of years people have been able to grow their own food. This simple process is critical for independence and survival. Unfortunately, in recent decades organic vegetable production has been fiercely disrupted by geoengineering.

Soil and water tests done by citizens all over the world, who have witnessed livestock dieoffs and crop failures coincident with SAI, are showing elevated levels of aluminum and barium.

In addition to being toxic to humans, aluminum sterilizes the soil. Once that happens, the microorganisms which are the life of the soil, die off. The result is a poisoned soil that can't properly sustain plants. After the microorganisms die, the soil is carpeted with fungus.

When the plants are diminished and poisoned, the creatures that eat them, including insects, birds, cattle, and humans, are affected. Poisoning the soil is a *food chain disruptor* that results in starvation.

"Once plants and animals cannot be grown," noted Levant, "extreme poverty is guaranteed. Death is guaranteed."

### Sabotaged Ocean Food Stock

The ocean, which is the primary producer of oxygen on the planet, is in a state of swift atrophy. *Phytoplankton* are the foundation of the ocean's ecosystem. They produce half of the organic matter on the planet, and consume carbon which they convert into oxygen.

Aquatic life, however, is highly susceptible to excessive ultraviolet exposure. Because more ultraviolet rays are reaching the ocean, phytoplankton and the microorganisms they eat are being killed. As a result, all of the creatures that eat them are dying. This is disrupting the entire food chain.

Scientists at the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration reported in November of 2013, that since 1950 almost 1/2 of the global phytoplankton stocks have been killed.

Less plankton means less carbon dioxide absorption and less oxygen production, which is causing the atmospheric oxygen content to decline all over the world. The ocean is also a carbon and methane sink. The warming of the ocean is releasing a store of methane at the bottom, which is rapidly acidifying it.

The ocean is about 29% more acidic than it was 200 years ago. The acidity is also affecting the phytoplankton, causing the ocean to plummet even more. Because the ocean's ecosystem has been disrupted, there will be mass aquatic animal deaths, from phytoplankton to whales.

However, it is not just the ocean that is affected. It was reported in *National Geographic News* and *CNN* in May of 2003, that over 90% of the ocean's pelagic fish stocks have died since 1950. These are the surface-water fish that we eat. They include: swordfish, tuna, marlin, cod, flounder, etc.

*NBC News* reported in June 2010 that American scientists found "stunningly high" levels of cadmium, aluminum, mercury, titanium, lead, and chromium in blood samples taken from 1,000 whales.

As we've learned, these are the exact aerosol ingredients that show up in independent laboratory tests done on behalf of citizens all over the world.

The scientists believe that the diseased whale population indicates heavy metal poisoning throughout the entire ocean. The fish stocks that compose our food supply, they surmise, have surely been contaminated. "I suspect this will shorten lives," stated one scientist at the Ocean Alliance.

Researchers have attributed the ocean's collapse directly to geoengineering. Basically what this depleted and poisoned food stock means to humans is a staggering amount of sickness and death.

# **Crimes Against Humanity Coverup** Decades of Toxic Fallouts

In House of Commons and BPC documents there are multiple references to comprehensive public participation before launching a geoengineering program. The Royal Society also stated that discussions with policymakers and civil society groups would be necessary before such a project was implemented.

However, that never happened. Sustained and rigorous geoengineering has been going on in secrecy for decades all over the world. Governments have been spraying citizens with chemical and biological particulates since the late 1940s. There was never any public approval. Instead, when confronted, federal agencies have lied.

Most members of congress that have been contacted about this issue have refused to acknowledge it. "Years of appeals to legislators, media, and military officials," stated the independent media group *Global Research* in June 2004, "have fallen on deaf bureaucratic ears."

A coverup, which was obviously carefully planned, has been implemented worldwide. It consists of government agencies, elected officials, think tanks, nonprofit environmental groups, mainstream and independent media, university professors, and scientists.

We should not be surprised by the misinformation that follows, because the CFR confessed in March of 2010 that a deceptive campaign to fool the public about geoengineering has been implemented.

### **Environmental Groups**

The nonprofit environmental groups, which allegedly exist to protect the planet, are aware of this. This includes the World Wildlife Federation, Greenpeace, Sierra Club, and others. They all know. They are standing down, even though this issue is more significant than anything they focus on combined.

# Weather Agencies

Major weather outlets are deceiving the public to hide this geoengineering program. They include the *Weather Channel, Weather Central,* and *Weather Underground*. These weather disseminating agencies are owned directly or indirectly by the Rothschilds and other financial elite.

The methods that meteorologists are using to hide the unnatural weather patterns, include: ignoring them, falsifying statements, inventing new terms to describe them, and even manipulating the weather records.

### Scientists

Almost the entire climate science community is contributing to the coverup. Individuals are allegedly being bribed and threatened. Some ethical scientists are aware of it, but are afraid to speak out. Others are actively cooperating with the coverup by ignoring the issue, denying it, and lying.

### NASA

NASA has deceived citizens by telling them that aerosols are normal contrail clutter. In a September 2005 report, NASA lied to students, parents, and teachers all over the world, telling them that SAI trails are regular contrails.

The agency released another disinformation document in October 2004 that included a satellite photo of Georgia. NASA told the public that the aerosol grid lines were the usual contrails from the exhaust of planes. According to NASA, these contrails will be increasingly seen, and may even change earth's climate.

### USAF

The US Air Force stated in its October 2005 *Contrails Facts* document: "A hoax that has been around since 1996 accuses the Air Force of being involved in spraying the US population with mysterious substances and show various Air Force aircraft releasing sprays or generating unusual contrail patterns." The USAF assures us this is not happening.

## EPA/CDC

Many citizens in the US have contacted federal agencies about these fallouts. However, the agencies that should take an interest in environmental contamination and human health hazards, such as the EPA and CDC, have refused to investigate.

Instead, a damage control document was released in September 2000 by the EPA, with the cooperation of NASA, Federal Aviation Administration (FAA), and National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA).

Allegedly it was done to dispel any "hoaxes" that citizens are being poisoned from above with aerosols. A photograph was shown depicting the typical aerosol grid pattern that extends from horizon to horizon. Yet we were told that they were normal contrails, that pose no risk to public health.

# Weather Warfare

### **Unnatural Disasters**

Extreme weather and natural disasters have increased globally in recent years. Geoengineering scholars conclude that these abnormal weather patterns are the result of weather warfare, made possible by geoengineering and *ionospheric heaters*.

After SAI, the atmosphere is saturated with metallic particulates, making it more conductive for directed-energy emitted from one of 18 *ionospheric heaters* around the world. These sky heaters, which heat the charged portion of the atmosphere to steer the jetstream and alter weather patterns, are allegedly being used as weapons. One such instrument in Alaska is the High Frequency Active Auroral Research Program (HAARP).<sup>1</sup>

Researchers are convinced that ionospheric heaters, along with SAI, are causing disasters, such as: droughts, earthquakes, floods, heatwaves, extreme cold, blizzards, hurricanes, and typhoons. Some countries under attack include: America, Haiti, Indonesia, Philippines, Russia, Thailand, Jamaica, Australia, Chili, India, Brazil, China, and multiple African and Middle Eastern countries.

The objectives which these attacks further will be explained in *The Agenda 21 Solution* chapter.

The usual scenario includes: ecological destruction and capacious human death caused by the initial disaster; tremendous crop failures and livestock dieoffs; economical havoc; numerous land foreclosures; persistent food and water shortages; and fixed increases in food prices.

In some cases it extends to: additional deaths caused by disease and starvation; displacement; refugee camps; permanent water and energy restrictions; mass vaccinations; and land that no longer sustains crops or livestock. Finally, the catastrophe is blamed on human-induced climate change, justifying Agenda 21. What follows are some examples.

<sup>1</sup> For more on HAARP, see: Angels Don't Play This HAARP: Advances in Tesla Technology, Nick Begich, Jeane Manning; Global Research, Weather Warfare: Beware the US Military's Experiments with Climatic Warfare, December 2007, Michel Chossudovsky.

## **Countries Under Attack**

#### Australia

Australia's Millennium Drought of 1995-2012 was the worst drought ever in Queensland, affecting 80% of the state. It caused walloping crop failures and farm animal deaths. The agricultural communities that produce vegetable and animal products were ruined. The country's cattle stock was reduced from 27 million to 18 million.

The water restrictions, that are still in place, have damaged the farming industry even more. Parts of Australia are currently unusable for agriculture. The *BBC* noted, "once fertile land has turned to dust." The consequences of this grievous event include: an unremitting downgrade in food production; increase in food prices; and extensive land foreclosures. Tens of thousands of family farms were sold off.

#### Africa

The severe floods that have clobbered East Africa since 2006 are affecting millions of people. Buildings, farmland, and roads have been destroyed. In addition to fatalities, thousands of people migrated to refugee camps. Contaminated water, as well as livestock dieoffs and crop failures, will surely cause disease and starvation to many more.

From 2011-2012 the Horn of Africa experienced its worst drought in 60 years, that affected about 10 million people. Decimated crops and livestock deaths have escalated food and water prices, resulting in widespread starvation. Land foreclosures were prevalent. Hundreds of thousands of people were placed in refugee camps.

#### Pakistan

In August of 2010 nearly 14 million people were stricken by the flood in Pakistan that caused extensive death, disease, and starvation. Many homes and farms were destroyed by what residents said was the mightiest flood ever.

#### Brazil

Since 2005 Brazil has been hit by multiple droughts. The "record-breaking drought" of 2010 was the worst in over 100 years, destroying almost a million square miles of rainforest. Massive crop failures and cattle deaths evoked mounting food prices. Numerous people abandoned their demolished farms.

"I have never seen a drought like this," commented one farmer. Rivers, streams, and lakes are all drying up. In February of 2014 it was reported that 140 cities were rationing water to 6 million people. Brazilian officials pondered cutting off the electrical supply to some areas.

#### Philippines

Typhoon Haiyan, that struck the Philippines in early November of 2013, killed an estimated 10,000 people and displaced 650,000 more. Thousands went to refugee camps. Food shortages and contaminated water caused starvation and disease outbreaks.

### Russia

In 2010 Western Russia was struck by the heatwave of the century. "The morgues are overflowing in Moscow and wildfires are raging in the countryside," *The Telegraph* reported in August 2010. Eastern Russia and the Ukraine saw more climate-induced deaths because of unusual temperatures of -50 degrees Fahrenheit.

# US States Under Attack

### Droughted and Flooded

It seems the climate engineers are using HAARP to lock moisture above western US states, cutting off their supply of rainfall. Using such a sky heater to manipulate the jetstream, they are sending moisture that would normally fall in these areas to the east coast, that is now being flooded.

The current *North American Drought* is the worst drought in US history. The ongoing blitz is maiming: North Carolina, South Carolina, Arizona, Louisiana, Arkansas, Mississippi, Alabama, Texas, Kansas, Colorado, New Mexico, Oklahoma, California, Nevada, Utah, and parts of Mexico.

It has wrecked countless acres of agricultural land. There are still water shortages in some areas. Roving wildfires are burning ranches. The crop failures and livestock deaths are abysmal. The destruction it has caused to the environment so far has totaled in the billions. Tens of billions more has been lost in the US economy. Here are a few examples.

#### Montana

Montana's drought of 2012 destroyed 875,000 acres of cattle ranches and crop fields. Beef prices for the nation have been raised. Some parts of the state are unusable for crop and livestock production due to fire damage and lack of water. Many ranchers are selling their livestock. *The Progressive Cattleman* announced in October 2012: "Ranchers across Montana low on food, water and even fences in areas burned by fire, are selling."

#### Colorado

Colorado experienced its worst flood in 100 years in September of 2013. About 2,000 square miles were ravaged. Prior to that, the 2012 drought destroyed grazing pastures, forcing ranchers to increase prices to the consumer nationwide. Family-owned intergenerational ranches were sold off. Arizona ranchers experienced a similar hardship in 2014.

#### Texas

Texas has experienced an ongoing "crushingly severe" drought since 2011. Forests, cattle ranches, and farmlands are impaired. Water reservoirs have depleted considerably. About 5.6 million trees were burned by wildfires. Many ranches have also been scorched. All across Texas, "pastures are burning," reported the *Environment News Service* in August 2011. Farmers and ranchers are selling their livestock and land.

#### California

Some claim that California is besieged because it is politically active and supplies much of the food for the rest of the country. It normally produces half of America's fruits, nuts, and vegetables.

Unfortunately, the state has been in and out of a "punishing" drought since 2006. The worst drought California has seen in 500 years is causing relentless crop failures, livestock deaths, and water shortages, as well as raging wildfires. The vexation has incited an increase in food prices nationwide. Ranchers in New Mexico and California have been selling their spoiled land.

There are now water shortages and fishing bans in some parts of California. Excessive food prices have already reached consumers. Thousands of farmers are complaining that they do not have sufficient water to grow crops and feed livestock. This ultimately results in less food for the entire nation.

Geoengineering researchers believe that California is being ambushed to thwart its political activity and reduce the nation's food supply. "With the combination of constant aerosol spraying and ionosphere heater utilization," explained Wigington in January of 2014, "the climate engineers have effectively cut off the flow of moisture to the state of California." He elaborated: "It's a method for bringing the population of this state to their knees."

# Sickened & Starved To Death

#### Starvation & Disease

There appears to be an emerging pattern which suggests that these disasters are only the first phase of a compound attack. After the catastrophe, there is death amplification due to starvation and disease, that could have been avoided.

Unfortunately, food, water, and medical supplies do not reach critical areas in a timely manner. The typical scenario includes: unmaneuverable land, lack of resources, transportation delays, inclement weather, and other vague excuses.

The humanitarian groups involved are: Oxfam International, United Nations Children's Fund (UNICEF), United Nations Office for the Coordination of Humanitarian Affairs (OCHA), and United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees (UNHCR).

What follows are a few examples:

• Medical aid, water, and food did not reach the flood victims in Pakistan in August of 2010, leading to an increase in disease among survivors.

• The disease that was spread in refugee camps when Pakistan was flooded in September of 2011, was attributed to lack of: sanitation, clean drinking water, food, and medical supplies.

• The rampant starvation and disease that occurred in Somalia during the 2010-2012 drought in the Horn of Africa, was due to "woefully inadequate" resources and a delayed reaction by humanitarian groups.

• Critical supplies did not reach the victims of Haiyan in the Philippines for 4 days in November of 2013 because of inclement weather, increasing death from starvation and disease.

### Softkill Eugenic Weapons

After the initial attack, the eugenicist-psychopaths deploy their humanitarian groups that are unwittingly equipped with softkill eugenic weapons, which cause infertility and slow death. Consider these cases:

• The United Nations Children's Fund (UNICEF) vaccinated people in a Mozambique refuge camp after a flood in Southern Africa in early April 2000.

• During the megadrought in the Horn of Africa, in late July of 2011, the World Health Organization (WHO) injected children under 5 with measles and polio vaccines at a refugee camp in Northern Kenya.

• In mid July during the same megadrought in Africa, UNICEF launched an encompassing vaccination campaign in Southern Somalia. About 95,000 children under 5, and 118,000 "women of child-bearing age" were vaccinated.<sup>2</sup> They intended to vaccinate 2.5 million people.

• The Philippines received 5 million doses of measles and polio vaccines for a mass vaccination conducted by the WHO after Typhoon Haiyan, in November of 2013.

<sup>2</sup> Removing fertile women from the breeding pool is standard negative eugenics.

# Perpetual Chaos

The disasters of "near-biblical" proportions that you just read about are occurring all around the world. "Such events are increasing in intensity as well as frequency," stated the *New York Times* in January of 2013.

Geoengineering researchers are sure that these events are acts of war caused by SAI and ionospheric heaters. Most people in these territories are unaware that they are under attack.

Wigington observed: "We are all the victims of 'weather warfare' and many of us will soon be climate refugees if we are not able to bring the climate engineering to light."

# The Agenda 21 Solution

### Their Engineered Crisis

These "natural" disasters serve a variety of purposes. First, they publicize the climate change issue. In particular, they are used to bolster the idea that regular people are causing these events, and that Agenda 21 is the answer. They also justify more geoengineering.

In August of 2010, UN climate change experts declared that the "world weather crisis" was caused by human-induced climate change (CO2 emissions).

Then, once more in March 2014, UN Secretary-General Michel Jarraud stated: "Many of the extreme events of 2013 were consistent with what we would expect as a result of human-induced climate change."

On February 14, 2014, the eugenicist John Holdren, Barack Obama's senior science advisor, told reporters: "The global climate has now been so extensively impacted by the human-caused buildup of greenhouse gases, that weather practically everywhere is being influenced by climate change."<sup>1</sup>

In its October 1999 summary, *A Technology Strategy for Global Warming*, the CFR described how a global carbon tax would be refused by citizens, unless they believed there was an imminent need for it.

The think tank suggested that weather anomalies could be used as leverage to pass legislation. "Policy-makers can exploit regional climate change variation to facilitate an emissions tax by aiming their efforts at audiences who have been harder hit by global warming."

<sup>1</sup> In his 1977 book, *Ecoscience: Population, Resources, Environment*, Holdren mentioned that a planetary regime would control human reproduction. Some methods would include forced sterilization and poisoning the public water supply with antifertility drugs. It was reported in *CBS News* and *The Guardian* in 2009 and 2010, respectively, that Holdren, along with high government officials, the EPA, and NASA, were discussing SAI as an emergency response to save the planet from human-induced global warming. See the following: *Fox News, Obama's Science Czar Considered Forced Abortions, Sterilization as Population Growth Solutions, July 21, 2009; The Guardian, The Powerful Coalition That Wants to Engineer the World's Climate, September 14, 2010; Ecoscience: Population, Resources, Environment, Paul R. Ehrlich, Anne H. Ehrlich, John P. Holdren, (excerpt from the Population Policies chapter); CBS News, Geoengineering to Fight Global Warming?, April 8, 2009.* 

Reinforcing the falsehood that regular human activity is to blame for these disasters justifies Agenda 21 and more geoengineering.

"That's why it's important for us to take climate change seriously," announced Tom Vilsack, Secretary of Agriculture at the USDA, in early February of 2014.

What they really mean by such statements is that they want your compliance implementing Agenda 21.

# **Objectives Furthered**

These crafted problems, of course, require a solution. The weather attacks and environmental poisoning by SAI expedite the following goals, which reinforce Agenda 21:

- land seizures
- carbon taxes
- additional geoengineering
- psychological devastation
- economic destruction
- control of food and water supply
- permanent reduction in food supply
- increase in food prices
- eradicate small family-owned farms and food businesses
- depopulation
- renders land useless for crops and livestock
- demographic transition
- new policies designed to obstruct independence

# Justification of Resource Suppression

If these wealthy psychopaths are able to seize natural resources and energy supplies, there will be riotous poverty and death. Evidence suggests that this is now happening.

In Brazil, for instance, the food supply has diminished, while food prices have increased. The water supply shortage has affected millions and water restriction policies have been enacted. Regulations on electrical use have been suggested. In Australia "aggressive" water management policies have been adopted. This includes a 40% reduction in water use that has destroyed the agricultural industry. Ultimately, it means far less food for the population. "Why would we want to limit the production capacity of an area like this," asked one farmer. "It just doesn't make sense."

*Scientific American* reported in January of 2011 that Australia's megadrought had some positive effects, because it created "efficient" water management policies directed at cities and rural areas. The journal announced: "The southwestern US states would do well to push for these kinds of reforms before a similar disaster strikes."

Unfortunately, that is exactly what has happened. The reservoirs that supply water to 25 million people are depleting in California. "The deteriorating situation," the *New York Times* declared, "would likely mean imposing mandatory water conservation measures."

As of February 2014 some communities in California are rationing water supplies. Thousands of farmers and homesteaders have complained that newly instituted water regulations are disrupting the nation's food supply.

### Agenda 21 Federalized

To fix this engineered crisis, natural resources and energy supplies now need to be properly *managed* and *protected*. Their efficient use is currently directed by local climate change task forces in your city.

President Barack Obama visited the San Joaquin Valley in mid February 2014 to present a solution to these disasters. It was an executive order created the previous year, which launched climate change task forces in communities nationwide.

*Reuters* announced: "President Barack Obama will use his executive powers to protect more mountains, rivers and forests."

These task forces are to prepare communities for climate change, at the direction of the Task Force on Climate Preparedness and Resilience, formed in November of 2013. Task force members are federal, state, and local officials all over the country who are establishing resource management policies. These include: new building codes, carbon emission reductions, efficient energy use, land use management, and water regulations.

Under the *Executive Order to Protect Our Communities* in the EO, we find: "The EO directs agencies to identify changes that must be made to land and water related policies, programs, and regulations to strengthen the climate resilience of our watersheds, natural resources, and ecosystems, and the communities and economies that depend on them."

Prior to this, the financial elite were simply using your local politicians to circumvent public spotlight and implement Agenda 21 with *soft laws*. This EO was the federal directive for Agenda 21.

On June 25, 2013, President Obama gave this statement on climate change at Georgetown University in Washington, DC:

Now, scientists had known since the 1800s that greenhouse gases like carbon dioxide trap heat... And we know that the costs of these events can be measured in lost lives and lost livelihoods, lost homes, lost businesses, hundreds of billions of dollars in emergency services and disaster relief. In fact, those who are already feeling the effects of climate change don't have time to deny it. ... Farmers see crops wilted one year, washed away the next; and the higher food prices get passed on to you, the American consumer. ... Americans across the country are already paying the price of inaction in insurance premiums, state and local taxes, and the costs of rebuilding and disaster relief. .... So the question is not whether we need to act. The overwhelming judgment of science—of chemistry and physics and millions of measurements—has put all that to rest.

So the question now is whether we will have the courage to act before it's too late. ... I'm announcing a new national climate action plan, and I'm here to enlist your generation's help in keeping the United States of America a leader—a global leader—in the fight against climate change. ... A plan to cut carbon pollution; a plan to protect our country from the impacts of climate change. ... This plan begins with cutting carbon pollution by changing the way we use energy... And that's why this plan will also protect critical sectors of our economy and prepare the United States for the impacts of climate change that we cannot avoid. States and cities across the country are already taking it upon themselves to get ready. ... No nation can solve this challenge alone—not even one as powerful as ours. And that's why the final part of our plan calls on America to lead—lead international efforts to combat a changing climate.
# Mass Extinction Worldwide Dieoffs

Mass animal deaths occur naturally. However, recently there has been a worldwide explosion of mass animal dieoffs. They include various types of birds, fish, turtles, alligators, dolphins, seals, bats, whales, and cattle.

Extinctions are also a normal part of the life cycle on Earth. The *background extinction rate* (also known as the normal extinction rate) is the typical extinction rate between periods of mass extinctions. The regular background extinction rate is between 10-100 species per year. Currently, it is as much as 73,000 species per year.

According to some estimates, up to 200 species per day are dying off! What is happening now has been described as the worst species dieoff since the extinction of the dinosaurs.

We are in the 6th great mass extinction. A *mass extinction* occurs when 75% of the planet's species die within a short period. According to the fossil record, it has occurred 5 other times in the last half a billion years. The previous was 65 million years ago when the dinosaurs were wiped out.

The regular media is minimizing the extinctions and mass animal dieoffs. Multiple excuses have been offered to explain these unnatural deaths. So far, they have included: starvation, extreme weather, oxygen depletion, electrical lines, collisions, pollution, fireworks, and lightening bolts.

Independent researchers believe that more realistic possibilities include: fracking, genetically-modified organisms, poisoning, and geoengineering.

Scholars on geoengineering tell us that these seemingly unexplainable animal deaths are caused primarily by geoengineering (SAI and ionospheric heaters). Here are some examples:

• Brazil. It was reported in early January 2011 that biologists at the Federation of Fishermen's Colony of Paraná were wondering why 100 tons of dead fish were found off the coast of Brazil.

• Sweden. Dozens of dead birds fell out of the sky in Falkoping, as reported by *CBS News* in early January of 2011.

• New Zealand. In early January of 2011, hundreds of dead fish were found in the Coromandel Peninsula. Penguins and other seabirds in New Zealand are "dying in large numbers," environmental scientists announced in late December of 2010.

• Argentina. It was reported in March of 2010 that whale experts had no explanation for the hundreds of dead whales that have been washing up on the coast of Argentina.

• Portugal. Scientists were trying to figure out why 1,200 pounds of dead octopus were found within a 2-mile area on a beach in Portugal in January of 2010. A biologist at Gaia Biological Park stated: "There's nothing in the scientific literature for this kind of mass mortality among octopus."

• Wales. In late December of 2010, hundreds of fish were found dead in the Goytre Wharf in South Wales.

• Australia. About 1,000 dead fish were found in Woolwash Lagoon in late December 2010.

• Canada. Health officials in Winnipeg were trying to figure out what killed tens of thousands of birds in early January of 2011.

• Ireland. Environmentalists in Ireland were baffled over the death of 30 whales on Rutland Island in November of 2010.

• Bolivia. It was reported in August of 2010 that 6 million dead fish, turtles, alligators, and dolphins were found in the rivers of Bolivia.

• Kazakhstan. The *BBC* announced in May of 2010 that 10,000 antelope were found dead in Kazakhstan.

• Other Countries. These dieoffs are also happening in: Austria, Chile, France, China, Germany, Columbia, Ghana, Haiti, India, Japan, Mexico, Italy, Pakistan, Cuba, Norway, Netherlands, and Malaysia.

• North America. In October of 1999 Canadian researchers said that most of North America's freshwater animals will soon be lost. One biologist proclaimed: "A silent mass extinction is occurring in our lakes and rivers." *The Guardian* reported a decade later, "ecosystems in rivers and lakes are collapsing."

• USA, Arkansas. On December 31, 2010, about 5,000 birds dropped from the sky in Arkansas. Then another 1,000 birds fell out of the sky on January 2, 2011. A week earlier, 80,000 dead fish washed up along the Arkansas River.

• USA, Louisiana. 500 birds fell dead from the sky in Pointe Coupee Parish, Louisiana in early January 2011.

• USA, South Dakota. In mid October 2013 about 100,000 cattle died in South Dakota.

• USA, Maryland. In January of 2011, Chesapeake Bay in Maryland saw 2 million dead fish. "The mass Chesapeake fish die-off," reported *CBS News*, "joins a growing list of reports from around the globe of mysterious fish and bird deaths."

• Other US States. Other US states that have had unusual animal dieoffs include: Alabama, California, Colorado, Florida, Hawaii, Illinois, Indiana, Kentucky, Michigan, New York, North Carolina, South Carolina, Tennessee, Texas, Virginia, and Wisconsin.

# Ponerogenic-Induced

Mainstream and independent media have announced that these dieoffs may signify the apocalypse. We are informed by the mainstream media that it is human-induced. Independent scholars tell us these dieoffs are caused mostly by geoengineering. In other words, this is a *ponerogenic-induced mass extinction*.

# Conclusion

It is beyond the scope of this book to explain what can be done in detail. My goal was to bring this matter to your attention. To quickly learn more about geoengineering, check the *Vital Information* listing in the *Sources* section. What follows is a summary of the state of affairs.

A complex of foundations, NGOs, corporations, and international banks have been directly or collaterally linked to the UN's Agenda 21. We have determined this to be a scam designed to seize land, repress humanity, corral citizens into overcrowded cities, and reduce the human population. Some of its notably eugenic factions include the Ford and Rockefeller foundations. Foundations that have not openly funded eugenics, but which are run by eugenicists such as Turner and Soros, are also present.

The allegedly ponerogenic groups that advocate geoengineering, such as the CFR, Royal Society, Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation, Carnegie Institution, Novim Group, and BPC, are involved in a similar deception.

The Royal Society is backing the tyrannical Agenda 21 venture, while Gates and Carnegie have financed negative eugenics. These groups have presented human-induced global warming to justify geoengineering. As we've learned, this really means sickness and death, environmental destruction, and ultimately Agenda 21.

This entire geoengineering/Agenda 21 formation exhibits a distinct ponerogenic feature.

Using the ICLEI, the psychopaths are directing your malignant local politicians to secretly enact legislation that enslaves you. Let us also consider the eugenicist-funded nonprofit environmental groups that are supporting phases of Agenda 21, such as the Sierra Club and WWF, to be ponerogenic.

Humanity is under formidable attack by a repugnant entity that has methodically sabotaged Earth's life support system from multiple angles. Climate feedback loops have been activated that have set the planet on an unalterable course.

Ecosystems are crashing now. Furthermore, in what is obviously a tactic to guarantee persistent havoc, the natural protection mechanisms that the planet would normally use to correct itself, have been maliciously thwarted.

Even if geoengineering stopped, some of the damage is so severe that Earth will be radically different. The end of life as we know it is upon us. The 6th great mass extinction appears to be ponerogenic-induced.

The geoengineering coverup includes nonprofit environmental groups that disregard this issue. Damage control is conducted by weather agencies and scientists. The deception extends to government organizations, such as the USAF, NASA, CDC, EPA, FAA, and NOAA, that are persuading citizens to ignore the cloud of death above them.

There may have been a span, decades ago, when you could have evaded their eugenic machine. Some methods were relegated to a few environmental hazards and food items that caused mere headaches and mild allergic reactions. Furthermore, although the vaccines, medication, fluoride, and GM foods inflicted more damage, they could also be avoided. A healthy lifestyle was possible, despite this rampage.

That time has passed. A vast eugenic culling is underway. You are being expressly exterminated. While this ponerogenic entity blames you for harming the planet, it is deliberately destroying it behind your back, while dropping poison on you from above.

You ingest the deadly pollution with every breath. The lifelong medical conditions, which severely impair you, are quickly inflicted. If the psychopaths are not stopped, you will increasingly see the asthma, diabetes, cancer, bronchitis, Alzheimer's, heart disease, autism, and other conditions, in those around you.

Below is a summary of the compound approach to depopulation that geoengineering offers.

• Human disease is directly inflicted by the initial chemical and biological fallouts that poison the air.

• People who consume the virulent food and water supplies are further sickened.

• Food rations have dwindled because crops and livestock have been poisoned to death.

• Crops and livestock are being killed during weather attacks.

• Weather attacks have shut down unfathomable acres of farmland that generated meat and vegetable products.

• The solution to the engineered disasters involves denying citizens the natural resources which are critical to sustain life.

Beware of any "environment saving" campaign in your town. Hold on to your land. If they succeed, revolt will be nearly impossible for the sick and weak in the megacities.

Herding citizens into a megacity is the most geographically efficient way to control population. Then, negative eugenics can be easily applied. So can terror.

The grotesque physical mutations and acts of terror, inflicted with biotechnology and nanotechnology, can be vividly observed with advanced surveillance equipment, for their deranged entertainment.

Maybe you've been waiting for something to rouse you. Do you want an announcement from a reputable source telling you to make a stand? How about a declaration of war or a line to be crossed? Or, once people are dropping dead in the streets, that will be your signal.

Perhaps there is a course of action you've decided on. If you have property, you could make your stand when they intrude. It is possible that you've made some preparations in this regard.

But what if none of those things happen? What if they just continue to sicken you for years? How about the nanoaluminum that you are breathing in daily? Will you become so demented that critical thought is exhausting? How long can you withstand their financial onslaught before you must sell your property?

My point is this: *you are under attack now!* Similar to the way an invading army would disguise itself as a benefactor at the gates, they have concealed their toxic fallouts and land seizures in a benevolent ideology.

The line has already been crossed. They are arrogantly bombarding you with poison in plain sight. You will probably not see dead bodies in the streets. The casualties are wasting away in homes and hospitals.

Their media will not truthfully report this. Forget about their politicians and scientists.

Don't wait for your neighbors and coworkers to make a stand. Historically speaking, most won't. Even if they know they are being killed and enslaved, many will pretend it doesn't exist, because they do not have the courage.

Don't wait until it is "safe" to act or it will be too late. If you choose to expose this issue, you may be tormented, lose your livelihood or your life. The luminous individuals who elevate civilization usually endure grief.

The situation is not hopeless. Even if only a fragment of the planet can be saved, that is all the more reason to take action. As this unfolds, individuals and humanity will have opportunities for spiritual growth.



# **Genetically-Engineered Slaves**

# Introduction to Transhumanism

According to some, the financial elite intend to change all natural lifeforms on Earth into an engineered species controlled by artificial intelligence (AI). Known as the *transhumanist* agenda, it is being forged by daily SAI.

Transhumanism (H+) is an international ideological movement that seeks to physically and intellectually alter humans using robotics, biotechnology, nanotechnology, and AI. This *technological singularity* is to occur before 2050.

The eugenicist Sir Julian Sorell Huxley, first Director General of UNESCO, who coined the term *transhumanism* in 1957, is thought to be its founder. However, the agenda can be traced back to John Haldane, a eugenicist who authored an article in 1924 entitled *Daedalus: Science and the Future*, that described the possibilities of merging technology with human biology.

The *technological singularity* is a conjectural time in the future when AI surpasses human intelligence. Some think it will fundamentally change civilization, and even human biology, using AI and nanotechnology. The influential futurist-transhumanist Ray Kurzweil, author of the 2005 book, *The Singularity Is Near*, says this is to occur around 2045.

# Nanotechnology

*Nanotechnology* (nanoscience) is the study and manipulation of matter 1-100 nanometers in size at the atomic and molecular level. *Nano*, from the Greek word *dwarf* means 1 billionth. A nanometer is 1 billionth of a meter. To put it in perspective, if a marble was a nanometer, the earth would be a meter.

Nanotechnology involves the use of programmable nanobots to alter the smallest complete unit of matter, on the atomic level.

Programmable nanobots, which manipulate matter atom by atom, can be programmed to perform functions, such as: joining dissimilar materials on the molecular level; repairing the environment; manufacturing from the bottom-up rather than the top-down; altering objects or people; destroying or creating specific matter; medical purposes; and warfare.

The transhumanists tell us that nanotechnology will make an enhanced human mutation possible, by allowing people to physically merge with machines on the molecular level. We're informed, that these tiny robots will let us: reprogram our biology, increase our physical strength, eliminate disease, live longer, and improve our intelligence.

"The revolution in nanotechnology" Kurzweil pronounced "will ultimately enable us to redesign and rebuild, molecule by molecule, our bodies and brains."

# Unnatural Lifeform

It is probably no coincidence that a new engineered organism has been detected in the environment. The lifeform, that is changing human biology and the ecosystem, has been found in our bodies, water reservoirs, food supply, plants, and animals.

It is allegedly being spread into the environment during aerosol fallouts. Some have logically connected this unnatural organism to the transhumanist agenda.

Many know this engineered lifeform as *Morgellons Disease*. It consists of a compound network of organic and inorganic matter, that includes: synthetic fibers, heavy metals, bacteria, fungi, and viruses. The components work synergistically to disrupt bodily functions, such as the circulatory system and metabolism. The condition incites iron deficiency and neural pathway blockages.

Clifford Carnicom, a scientist who runs the Carnicom Institute in New Mexico, was one of the first to study this phenomenon in detail. He portrays the organism as a pathogen, that launches a calculated attack on the body, often with no outward symptoms. The organism alters iron in the host's blood, which it uses for growth. The modified iron does not properly bind with oxygen in the blood. Instead, it binds to toxic molecules that act as respiratory inhibitors. The oxygen-carrying capacity of the blood is then decreased. The iron and oxygen deficiencies result in severe degradation of human health.

Symptoms include: perpetually decreased body temperature; itching; chronic fatigue; immune system deficiency; elevated body acidity; respiratory problems; ongoing pneumonia-like symptoms; tooth decay; liver, gall bladder, and bile duct disorders; increased blood pressure; and cancer.

The notorious Morgellons symptom is a skin disorder, characterized by slow-healing lesions, that may be 10 or more inches in diameter, and which ooze clear liquid and blood. Colored polyethylene (plastic) fibers may be visible within the lesions.

Several basic structures have been observed under the microscope by Carnicom. They consist of colored fibers and organic matter that permeate the human body. There is an encasing fiber 12-20 microns in diameter, which is barely visible to the human eye. It contains a network of submicron fibers and engineered living organisms. The organisms include: fungi, bacteria, and red blood cells found in vertebrates (erythrocytes).

The presence of modified erythrocytes is not consistent with any natural bacterial lifeform. Furthermore, these blood cells must normally remain in a living vertebrate in order to survive. The organism is impervious to temperature extremes and chemical toxicity. It does not die when frozen, burned, and subjected to acid.

The term *Morgellons* was inaccurately coined out of convenience. Carnicom and others who have studied this lifeform have been unable to properly classify it.

There are 3 domains in the *Phylogenetic Tree of Life* that categorize lifeforms according to physical and genetic characteristics. Humans and animals belong to *Eukarya*. The other 2 are *Bacteria* and *Archaea*.

The engineered organism crosses all boundaries of the animal kingdom. "It appears," explained Carnicom, "that we are dealing with an organism that transcends the structural existence that has been defined for life itself."

Because this divergent organism has never existed on Earth until recently, it must have been genetically engineered, probably with nanotechnology.

# Forced Genetic Mutation

Scholars on this subject prefer to describe Morgellons as a *situation* or *process*, rather than a disease.

Some think the organism is being released into the environment to terraform earth in order to implement the financial elite's transhumanist agenda. Evidence has appeared in the literature to support this claim.

The same biologicals that are found in those with Morgellons have been detected in the environment during SAI attacks. According to Carnicom, SAI is used to broadly disperse this synthetic organism into the environment. The fibers, which are ingested into the lungs, eventually end up in blood stream.

In a March 2008 *Journal of Geophysical Research* article, scientists from Rutgers and Johns Hopkins, funded by a grant from the National Science Foundation, specifically said that geoengineering could be used for the "genetic modification" of the ecosystem.

Although they gave no details, the CFR and Royal Society described how "engineered" and "advanced engineered particles" were to be sprayed into the atmosphere during SAI.

Kurzweil, who delivered a speech on transhumanism in late November 2005 for the CFR in New York City, would later proclaim: "Nanobots will infuse all of the matter around us with information. Rocks, trees, everything will become these intelligent computers."

At the *TED Conference* in February 2009, Juan Enriquez, committee member of the David Rockefeller Center at Harvard University, and author of the 2011 book, *Homo Evolutis*, announced that multiple versions of humans will coexist in the near future.

He stated that very soon, there will be a directed mutation which quickly separates humans into two species. The new robotic hybrid that lives among homo sapiens will be *homo evolutis*. According to Enriquez, this new species will appear in our lifetime. "Most of us are going to glance at it."

Independent scholars who have researched this phenomenon tell us this is indeed happening. We are transitioning from biological entities into remote-controlled cyborgs. It is the initial phase of the transhumanist agenda, characterized by a forced alteration of human genetics, made possible by worldwide SAI.

Those who have noticed their infection, report having physical sensations which lead them to believe that some type of manufacturing is happening in their bodies. The high-density polyethylene fibers are producing, among other things, crystal structures which appear to be computer circuits.

The renowned MIT engineer Eric Drexler, who authored the trailblazing 1986 book, *Engines of Creation: The Coming Era of Nanotechnology*, revealed that nanobots could be used by rulers to "modify entire populations."

Futurist-transhumanist Alvin Toffler described in his 1994 book *War And Anti-War* that it was possible for a global security force to attack entire states by dropping programmable nanobots from aircraft.

# Coverup of Infected Populace

For years we have been breathing in these fibers. The idea that only a small fraction of the population has been infected is false. The people with observable symptoms are the minority. With most others, there is no such manifestation.

Carnicom's institute tested 18 random samples from people across the US, and all had it. He emphasizes that most or all of the population is infected. "All available evidence," he professed in January 2011, "indicates that the general populace has been subjected to the ingestion of these materials through airborne methods for more than a decade."

It has been difficult to classify this lifeform because the environmental and health agencies refuse to acknowledge it. The medical system, mental health professionals, and government health agencies have so far ignored this issue or covered it up. We observed a similar scenario with geoengineering.

Those who have complained are ridiculed and labeled delusional, even though they have obvious physical symptoms. Medical doctors are mistreating people who seek their care. Mental health professionals accuse them of inflicting their own wounds.

In the first part of the book we learned how the EPA, CDC, NASA, and USAF released disinformation to hide the geoengineering that has been underway since the late 1940s.

Once again, the media and academia, as well as the CDC and US Congress, are collectively ignoring this issue and/or attempting to discredit reports of infection. Even the independent media is not truly covering it.

When Carnicom sent a sample to the EPA in January of 2000, the agency launched no investigation. According to him, these organizations are cooperating in a coverup because the lifeform has been deliberately released into the environment.

He warned that increasing pressure from concerned citizens may cause governments and NGOs to conduct sham studies that misinform the public.

It appears the CDC conducted one such study from 2006-2008 on 115 people. In the January 2012 issue of *PlosOne*, the agency reported that those complaining of the illness were psychotic and should undergo treatment (medication) to ease their delusional symptoms.

# **Enhancement Deception**

Like the related Agenda 21 scheme, the financial elite have used their intellectual minions to portray this technological slavery as: *enhancement*, *evolution*, *immortality*, *freedom*, *power*, *comfort*, and *health*.

David Keith is a scientist who has received millions in geoengineering funds from Bill Gates and has worked on climate change projects for the UN and Royal Society. He gave a hypothetical Agenda 21-type scenario in a January 2013 article, which he coauthored in *Scientific American*, entitled, *The Fate of an Engineered Planet*.

By 2050, according to him, people will live in densely populated *megacities*, where humans are separated into two species: the *naturals* and *technologically-enhanced*. In this "specter of eugenics for a new age" says Keith, the enhanced will much smarter and healthier.

"We're transitioning as a species," presented Enriquez, "into homo evolutis" through a directed mutation. "We will gain power over our fates," promised Kurzweil. "Our mortality will be in our own hands."

Ben Goertzel, Vice Chairman of an NGO called Humanity+, proclaimed in the 2009 transhumanist documentary, *Transcendent Man*: "And we will become godlike."

Peter H. Diamandis, co-founder of the NASA-funded Singularity University, told us that this alteration is inevitable. "Anybody who is going to be resisting this progress forward is going to be resisting evolution."

In reality, those who live through the eugenic culling will be technologically-degraded slaves in the megacities. They will be an ugly, dumb, weak, obedient species—severed from the higher intelligence of the universe—that can be remotely altered at their unseen master's will.

# Sources

Vital Information

Websites www.geoengineeringwatch.org www.globalskywatch.com www.aware1.org www.cosmicconvergence.org www.coalitionagainstgeoengineering.org www.carnicominstitute.org

### Films

What In The World Are They Spraying?, Michael Murphy, G. Edward Griffin Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Los Angeles, California, August 17-19, 2012 Climate Engineering, Weather Warfare, And the Collapse of Civilization, 2104, Video Presentation by Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org

### Reports

Climate Engineering, Weather Warfare, and the Collapse of Civilization, January 29, 2014, GeoengineeringWatch Staff Global Research, Impacts of Chemtrails on Human Health—Nanoaluminum: Neurodegenerative and Neurodevelopmental Effects, July 2013, Russell L. Blaylock Global Research, Chemtrails: Aerosol and Electromagnetic Weapons in the Age of Nuclear War, June 1, 2004, Amy Worthington

Passive Democide: Drought and Starvation, January 27, 2014, Nancy Levant Cosmic Convergence Research Group, Chemtrails: A Planetary Catastrophe Created by Geoengineering, December 5, 2013

### Twitter

@GeoengWatch
@Chemtrail\_UK
@CAchemtrails
@OnTheChemtrail

@StopChemtrails@ChemtrailTruth@SocalSkywatch@Chemtrail\_Watch

# Geoengineering Basics

### Introduction

Stratospheric aerosol geoengineering: What in the World Are They Spraying?, Michael Murphy, G. Edward Griffin, (2010); Global Skywatch Radio, May 6, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com Geoengineering has been suggested: The Royal Society, Geoengineering the Climate: Science, Governance and Uncertainty, September 2009; Bipartisan Policy Center, Geoengineering: A National Strategic Plan for Research on the Potential Effectiveness, Feasibility, and Consequences of Climate Remediation Technologies, October 4, 2011

#### Carbon Dioxide Removal

Weather modification advocates: Ibid

Natural carbon sinks: *House of Commons, Science and Technology Committee, The Regulation of Geoengineering, March 2010* 

Afforestation (planting trees): Bipartisan Policy Center, Geoengineering: A National Strategic Plan for Research on the Potential Effectiveness, Feasibility, and Consequences of Climate Remediation Technologies, October 4, 2011 Genetically-modified crops: Nature, Geoengineering, Volume 409, January 18, 2001, David W. Keith

Covering land areas: Council on Foreign Relations, Unilateral Geoengineering, Non-Technical Briefing Notes from a Council on Foreign Relations Workshop, April 15, 2008, M. Granger Morgan, Katharine Ricke; The Royal Society, Geoengineering the Climate: Science, Governance and Uncertainty, September 2009

Painting existing building structures: *Ibid (Royal Society)* Ecosystem management: *Ibid* 

Pouring iron into: Nature, Geoengineering, Volume 409, January 18, 2001, David W. Keith

Placing dams in the: Journal of Geophysical Research, Regional Climate Responses to Geoengineering with Tropical and Arctic SO2 Injections, March, 2008, Alan Robock

Modifying the surface: *Ibid* 

Upwelling augmentation: *The Royal Society, Geoengineering the Climate: Science, Governance and Uncertainty, September 2009* 

Promoting plankton growth: Bipartisan Policy Center, Geoengineering: A National Strategic Plan for Research on the Potential Effectiveness, Feasibility, and Consequences of Climate Remediation Technologies, October 4, 2011 CDR air-based methods: The Royal Society, Geoengineering the Climate: Science, Governance and Uncertainty, September 2009; Ibid

#### Solar Radiation Management

Solar radiation management: Environmental Research Letters, Public Understanding of Solar Radiation Management, October 24, 2011, David W. Keith; Journal of Geophysical Research, Regional Climate Responses to Geoengineering with Tropical and Arctic SO2 Injections, March, 2008, Alan Robock

Although SRM techniques can: *The Royal Society, Geoengineering the Climate: Science, Governance and Uncertainty, September 2009* The stratosphere is the: *MorphCity, Scientists Warn Geo-Engineering Can Kill Billions of People, October 2, 2012, Cassandra Anderson; Wikipedia, Atmosphere of Earth, www.wikipedia.org* 

Stratospheric aerosol injection: *Nature, Geoengineering, Volume 409, January 18, 2001, David W. Keith; The Royal Society, Geoengineering the Climate: Science, Governance and Uncertainty, September 2009* The injection of aerosol particulates: *House of Commons, Science and Technology Committee, The Regulation of Geoengineering, March 2010; Journal of Geophysical Research, Regional Climate Responses to Geoengineering with Tropical and Arctic SO2 Injections, March, 2008, Alan Robock* 

The reflective particulates: *The Novim Group, Climate Engineering Responses to Climate Emergencies, July 29, 2009, Ken Caldeira, David W. Keith; Council on Foreign Relations, Unilateral Geoengineering, Non-Technical Briefing Notes from a Council on Foreign Relations Workshop, April 15, 2008, M. Granger Morgan, Katharine Ricke* Attaching giant mirrors: *Nature, Geoengineering, Volume 409, January 18, 2001, David W. Keith; House of Commons, Science and Technology Committee, The Regulation of Geoengineering, March 2010* Placing large glass refractors: *The Royal Society, Geoengineering the Climate: Science, Governance and Uncertainty, September 2009* Launching trillions of tiny: *Ibid* Affixing reflective metallic: *Ibid* 

# Worldwide Fallouts

### Half a Century of Spraying

Intensive SAI operations: What are Chemtrails & Geoengineering?, www.globalskywatch.com; What in the World Are They Spraying?, Michael Murphy, G. Edward Griffin; 21st Century Wire, Sky-Wreck on the Shore of Planet Earth, November 27, 2012, Patrick Lynch; Prevent Disease, How Geoengineering and the Aerosol Spraying of Our Skies Affects Our Health, October 16, 2010

These aerosol fallouts: Behind the Geoengineering Curtain, October 7, 2013, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org

Yet, there has been: Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: Geoengineering, Why Should You Care, Dane Wigington, Los Angeles, California, August 17-19, 2012; Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: Geoengineering & Bioengineering, The Unmistakable Link, Clifford Carnicom, Los Angeles, California, August 17-19, 2012

Most people are unaware: *State of the Nation, The Government-Coordinated Chemtrail Conspiracy Continues Unabated, January* 28, 2014

Some suspect it: Heavy Metals Poisoning, Brain Injury, & Clandestine Weather Modification Programs, May 10, 2010, Ilya Sandra Perlingieri, www.rense.com Others seem to confuse: SkyderAlert, Look Up Documentary Film, (2013); Coast to Coast AM, Geoengineering Threats, Host: George Noory, Guest: Dane Wigington, March 12, 2013

Up until the early 1990s: Heavy Metals Poisoning, Brain Injury, & Clandestine Weather Modification Programs, May 10, 2010, Ilya Sandra Perlingieri, www.rense.com

Now there is a silvery: What in the World Are They Spraying?, Michael Murphy, G. Edward Griffin; Global Weather Modification Assault Causing Climate Chaos and Environmental Catastrophe, January 10, 2013, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org

### Environmental & Photographic Evidence

At one time these activities: What are Chemtrails & Geoengineering?, www.globalskywatch.com; Prevent Disease, How Geoengineering and the Aerosol Spraying of Our Skies Affects Our Health, October 16, 2010; 21st Century Wire, Sky-Wreck on the Shore of Planet Earth, November 27, 2012, Patrick Lynch; Ibid (Murphy, Griffin)

Individual citizens and groups: Cosmic Convergence Research Group, Chemtrails: A Planetary Catastrophe Created by Geoengineering, December 5, 2013, www.cosmicconvergence.org; Global Weather Modification Assault Causing Climate Chaos and Environmental Catastrophe, January 10, 2013, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Citizen Concern Lingers Over Aluminum In Water, May 24, 2012, Charlie Unkefer,

www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Natural News Radio, What Chemtrails Do to the Brain, Host: Kurt Linderman, Guest: Russell Blaylock, March 28, 2013; Geoengineering is Threatening All Life on Earth, PDF Flyer,

www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Epoch Times, Nervous-System Damage From the Sky, October 18, 2012, Louise McCoy The photographic and video: *Climate Engineering Weather Warfare, and the Collapse of Civilization, January 29, 2014, GeoengineeringWatch Staff, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; SkyderAlert, Look Up Documentary Film; Danger in the Sky: The Chemtrail Phenomenon, YouTube, January 2013; Prevent Disease, How Geoengineering and the Aerosol Spraying of Our Skies Affects Our Health, October 16, 2010* 

#### Characteristic Aerosol Pattern

Regular condensation trails: What in the World Are They Spraying?, Michael Murphy, G. Edward Griffin; 21st Century Wire, Sky-Wreck on the Shore of Planet Earth, November 27, 2012, Patrick Lynch; HAARP—Chemtrails— How They are Change You, YouTube, January 2013, Sofia Smallstorm Reports of SAI basically: SkyderAlert, Look Up Documentary Film; Danger in the Sky: The Chemtrail Phenomenon, YouTube, January 2013 When the operation is: What in the World Are They Spraying?, Michael Murphy, G. Edward Griffin; HAARP—Chemtrails—How They are Change You, YouTube, January 2013, Sofia Smallstorm; Prevent Disease, How Geoengineering and the Aerosol Spraying of Our Skies Affects Our Health, October 16, 2010; 21st Century Wire, Sky-Wreck on the Shore of Planet Earth, November 27, 2012, Patrick Lynch

The amount of time: *State of the Nation, The Government-Coordinated Chemtrail Conspiracy Continues Unabated, January 28, 2014* The grid lines eventually: *Natural News, Eyes Wide Shut: Disease and Death from the Sky, June 5, 2010, Paul Fassa* 

This cloud of toxins: *SkyderAlert, Look Up Documentary Film; Counter Currents, What in the World Are They Spraying?, March 4, 2010, Michael J. Murphy* 

#### Most of the Trails You See are Aerosols

Although the pattern that: *Climate Engineering, Weather Warfare, And the Collapse of Civilization, 2104, Video Presentation by Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org* 

Since about 2010: High-Bypass Turbofans Do Not Produce Contrails, August 16, 2013, Russ Tanner, www.globalskywatch.com; Geoengineering Artifacts, October 2, 2013, Russ Tanner, www.globalskywatch.com Old low-bypass turbofan: Red Ice Radio, Topic: Geoengineering, Host: Henrik Palmgren, Guest: Dane Wigington, March 14, 2014; Ibid (Tanner, August 16)

Contrails from these newer: A Photo of An Actual Contrail, November 4, 2013, Russ Tanner, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; How Persistent Aerosol Plumes are Being Changed to Short Non-Persistent Plumes to Fool the Public, August 8, 2012, Russ Tanner, Geoengineeringwatch.org

So, the predominance of: *High-Bypass Turbofans Do Not Produce Contrails, August 16, 2013, Russ Tanner, www.globalskywatch.com* 

If you see a trail: A Photo of An Actual Contrail, November 4, 2013, Russ Tanner, www.geoengineeringwatch.org

### Aircraft

According to witness reports: Coast to Coast AM, Geoengineering Threats, Host: George Noory, Guest: Dane Wigington, March 12, 2013; The Vinny Eastwood, Show, The Most Intense Geoengineering Interview Ever, Host: Vinny Eastwood, Guest: Dane Wigington, January 14, 2014

People have photographed: *The Alpenhorn News*, *Increased Illness Linked to Mystery Powder*, *February 2006* 

These are US Air Force: USAF, KC-10 Extender, www.af.mil; USAF, KC-135 Stratotanker, www.af.mil

American Airlines: *Red Ice Radio, Topic: Geoengineering, Host: Henrik Palmgren, Guest: Dane Wigington, March 14, 2014* 

The jets are affixed: SkyderAlert, Look Up Documentary Film; Natural News Radio, What Chemtrails Do to the Brain, Host: Kurt Linderman, Guest: Russell Blaylock, March 28, 2013

There is absolutely no: Climate Engineering Continues to Fuel Planetary Meltdown, May 2, 2014, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org Small aerial disks: Aerosol Anomalies, April 17, 2008, Clifford E. Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org

The US Department: Weapons Grade: How Modern Warfare Gave Birth to Our High-Tech World, David Hambling, (2005)

# Aerosol Ingredients

### Particulate Matter

Metallic oxides, high-density: HAARP—Chemtrails—How They are Change You, YouTube, January 2013, Sofia Smallstorm; Cosmic Convergence Research Group, Chemtrails: A Planetary Catastrophe Created by Geoengineering, December 5, 2013, www.cosmicconvergence.org

Particulate matter consists: Heavy Metals Poisoning, Brain Injury, & Clandestine Weather Modification Programs, May 10, 2010, Ilya Sandra Perlingieri, www.rense.com Some of them are: *Climate Engineering Weather Warfare, and the Collapse of Civilization, January 29, 2014, GeoengineeringWatch Staff, www.geoengineeringwatch.org* 

#### Chemical/Metallic Oxides

The chemicals that regularly: Coast to Coast AM, Geoengineering Threats, Host: George Noory, Guest: Dane Wigington, March 12, 2013; What in the World Are They Spraying?, Michael Murphy, G. Edward Griffin However, all of the: Examiner, Is the Nation's Water Supply At Risk From Geoengineering with Chemtrails?, February 5, 2011, Harold Saive; Prevent Disease, How Geoengineering and the Aerosol Spraying of Our Skies Affects Our Health, October 16, 2010; 21st Century Wire, Sky-Wreck on the Shore of Planet Earth, November 27, 2012, Patrick Lynch; Global Skywatch Radio, June 24, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com; Global Research, Impacts of Chemtrails on Human Health—Nanoaluminum: Neurodegenerative and Neurodevelopmental Effects, July 2013, Russell L. Blaylock; Cosmic Convergence Research Group, Chemtrails: A Planetary Catastrophe Created by Geoengineering, December 5, 2013, www.cosmicconvergence.org; What Are They Spraying, www.stopsprayingcalifornia.com

#### **Biologicals**

The biological matter: *Global Research, Chemtrails: Aerosol and Electromagnetic Weapons in the Age of Nuclear War, June 1, 2004, Amy Worthington; Ibid (CCRG; 21CW; SSC)* 

## Suspected Organizations

#### Financial Elite

Scholars on this topic: Engineered Drought Catastrophe, Target California, January 29, 2014, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; The Guardian, The Powerful Coalition that Wants to Engineer the World's Climate, September 14, 2010; What in the World Are They Spraying?, Michael Murphy, G. Edward Griffin; Ibid (Global Research)

#### Think Tanks & Foundations

The think tanks and: *Council on Foreign Relations*, *Unilateral Geoengineering*, Non-Technical Briefing Notes from a Council on Foreign Relations Workshop, April 15, 2008, M. Granger Morgan, Katharine Ricke; Council on Foreign Relations, A Technology Strategy for Global Warming, Meeting Summary, October 1, 1999, David G. Victor; The Royal Society, Geoengineering the Climate: Science, Governance and Uncertainty, September 2009; The Novim Group, Climate Engineering Responses to Climate Emergencies, July 29, 2009, Ken Caldeira, David W. Keith; Issues in Science & Technology, The Need for Climate Engineering Research, Fall 2010, Ken Caldeira, David W. Keith; Journal of Geophysical Research, Regional Climate Responses to *Geoengineering with Tropical and Arctic SO2 Injections, March, 2008, Alan* Robock; Bipartisan Policy Center, Geoengineering: A National Strategic Plan for Research on the Potential Effectiveness, Feasibility, and Consequences of Climate Remediation Technologies, October 4, 2011; The Guardian, Bill Gates Backs Climate Scientists Lobbying for Large-Scale Geoengineering, February 5, 2012, John Vidal; Nature Climate Change, Effectiveness of Stratospheric Solar-Radiation Management as a Function of Climate Sensitivity, December 18, 2001, Katharine L. Ricke, William J. Ingram, David W. Keith, M. Granger Morgan; Ibid (Guardian)

### Academia

Professors from these: Foreign Affairs, The Geoengineering Option: A Last Resort Against Global Warming?, March/April 2009, David G. Victor, M. Granger Morgan; Geoengineering Our Climate: Solar Geoengineering and the Problem of Liability, November 19, 2013, Joshua B. Horton, Andrew Parker, David Keith; Ibid (CFR, April 15; Nature; Royal Society)

### Defense Contractors/Government Agencies

Defense contractors and government: Science Insider, DARPA to Explore Geoengineering, March 14, 2009, Eli Kintisch; Issues in Science & Technology, The Need for Climate Engineering Research, Fall 2010, Ken Caldeira, David W. Keith; The Guardian, The Powerful Coalition that Wants to Engineer the World's Climate, September 14, 2010; Bipartisan Policy Center, Geoengineering: A National Strategic Plan for Research on the Potential Effectiveness, Feasibility, and Consequences of Climate Remediation Technologies, October 4, 2011

# Ponerogenic Groups

Introduction to Psychopathy

Psychopathy is a character: New World War: Revolutionary Methods for Political Control, Mark M. Rich, (LuLu, 2010) Psychopaths are the: Ibid They recognize each: Political Ponerology: A Science on the Nature of Evil Adjusted for Political Purposes, Dr. Andrew M. Lobaczewski, (Red Pill Press, 2006) These are their: New World War: Revolutionary Methods for Political Control, Mark M. Rich

#### Outline of a Monster

Since at least: *Ibid* Their illustrations are: *The Hidden Evil: The Financial Elite's Covert War Against The Civilian Population, Mark M. Rich, (LuLu, 2008); Ibid* It extends to the: *Ibid* 

#### Historical Perspective

They formed the: *Ibid* Consider these examples: *Invisible Eugenics: How the Medical System & Public Schools Are Killing Your Children, Mark M. Rich, (LuLu, 2013); Ibid* 

#### Not Human As You Know It

The inner-core members: *Ibid (NWW)* Rather than a character: *Political Ponerology: A Science on the Nature of Evil Adjusted for Political Purposes, Dr. Andrew M. Lobaczewski* 

## Why We Are Being Sprayed

#### Problem-Reaction-Solution

Problem-reaction-solution: New World War: Revolutionary Methods for Political Control, Mark M. Rich If we are surprised: Council on Foreign Relations, Unilateral Geoengineering, Non-Technical Briefing Notes from a Council on Foreign Relations Workshop, April 15, 2008, M. Granger Morgan, Katharine Ricke In its September 2009: The Royal Society, Geoengineering the Climate: Science, Governance and Uncertainty, September 2009

The Novim Group: The Novim Group, Climate Engineering Responses to Climate Emergencies, July 29, 2009, Ken Caldeira, David W. Keith; Bipartisan Policy Center, Geoengineering: A National Strategic Plan for Research on the Potential Effectiveness, Feasibility, and Consequences of Climate Remediation Technologies, October 4, 2011; House of Commons, Science and Technology Committee, The Regulation of Geoengineering, March 2010 Multiple independent geoengineering: Danger in the Sky: The Chemtrail Phenomenon, YouTube, January 2013; Global Skywatch Radio, May 6, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com; MorphCity, Scientists Warn Geo-Engineering Can Kill Billions of People, October 2, 2012, Cassandra Anderson; Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: Geoengineering & Bioengineering, The Unmistakable Link, Clifford Carnicom, Los Angeles, California, August 17-19, 2012

#### Their Climate Change Movement

The promotion of global: The New American, UN Pushes Population Control Agenda, October 27, 2011, Raven Clabough; The New American, UN Seeking Global Carbon Regime at Climate Summit in Doha, November 2012; Council on Foreign Relations, Unilateral Geoengineering, Non-Technical Briefing Notes from a Council on Foreign Relations Workshop, April 15, 2008, M. Granger Morgan, Katharine Ricke

Similarly, the UN, BPC: The Novim Group, Climate Engineering Responses to Climate Emergencies, July 29, 2009, Ken Caldeira, David W. Keith; Bipartisan Policy Center, Geoengineering: A National Strategic Plan for Research on the Potential Effectiveness, Feasibility, and Consequences of Climate Remediation Technologies, October 4, 2011

We're told by think: The Royal Society, Geoengineering the Climate: Science, Governance and Uncertainty, September 2009; Council on Foreign Relations, Unilateral Geoengineering, Non-Technical Briefing Notes from a Council on Foreign Relations Workshop, April 15, 2008, M. Granger Morgan, Katharine Ricke; Foreign Affairs, The Geoengineering Option: A Last Resort Against Global Warming?, March/April 2009, David G. Victor, M. Granger Morgan Rockefeller is a resolute: Rockefeller Brothers Fund, 2005–2010 Sustainable Development Program Review, November 2010, Michael Northrop In 2009 the Rockefeller: Global Research, Chemtrails: The Realities of Geoengineering and Weather Modification, November 8, 2012

#### Their Scientific Mask

An October 2011: Environmental Research Letters, Public Understanding of Solar Radiation Management, October 24, 2011, David W. Keith

Unsullied geoengineering scholars: Cosmic Convergence Research Group, Chemtrails: The Biggest Coverup of All Time, December 14, 2013, www.cosmicconvergence.org; Global Skywatch Radio, May 6, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com; The Vinny Eastwood, Show, The Most Intense Geoengineering Interview Ever, Host: Vinny Eastwood, Guest: Dane Wigington, January 14, 2014 While some have: Behind the Geoengineering Curtain, October 7, 2013, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org Scientists are likely: Environmental Research Letters, Public Understanding of Solar Radiation Management, October 24, 2011, David W. Keith These individuals have worked: The Guardian, Bill Gates Backs Climate Scientists Lobbying for Large-Scale Geoengineering, February 5, 2012, John Vidal; The Royal Society, Geoengineering the Climate: Science, Governance and Uncertainty, September 2009; Foreign Affairs, The Geoengineering Option: A Last Resort Against Global Warming?, March/April 2009, David G. Victor, M. Granger Morgan; Bipartisan Policy Center, Geoengineering: A National Strategic Plan for Research on the Potential Effectiveness, Feasibility, and Consequences of Climate Remediation Technologies, October 4, 2011

In March of 2010: Council on Foreign Relations, Developing an International Framework for Geoengineering, Washington DC, Speaker: M. Granger Morgan, March 10, 2010

Their purposeful deceit: *Cosmic Convergence Research Group, Chemtrails: The Biggest Coverup of All Time, December 14, 2013, www.cosmicconvergence.org* 

#### Geoengineering-Induced Climate Change

According to Wigington: *Global Cooling or Global Warming, Which is it?, September 12, 2013, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org* It will be noted that: *New York Times, Global Temperatures Highest in 4,000 Years, March 7, 2013, Justin Gillis* 

Although the surface areas: Science Daily, Greenland Will be Far Greater Contributor to Sea Rise Than Expected, May 18, 2014; Greenland Meltdown Omitted by Mainstream Media, May 16, 2014, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Constant Arctic Heatwave Sends World's

Largest Ice Cap Hurtling Seaward, May 10, 2014,

www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Polar Ice Caps Melting at a Rate Never Before Seen, May 9, 2014, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Arctic News, Outlook for Sea Ice Remains Bleak, May 9, 2014 Other than much of: Climate Engineering Continues to Fuel Planetary Meltdown, May 2, 2014, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org

The climate engineers: *Global Cooling or Global Warming*, *Which is it?*, September 12, 2013, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org However, if the true purpose: *Cosmic Convergence Research Group*, *Chemtrails*: The Biggest Coverup of All Time, December 14, 2013, www.cosmicconvergence.org; Global Geoengineering Fueling Venus Syndrome, February 27, 2013, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org Although large: *Ibid (Wigington)* Even the Stratospheric: Google Patents, Stratospheric Welsbach Seeding for Reduction of Global Warming, US5003186A, Hughes Aircraft Company, March 26, 1991, www.google.com Spraying the stratosphere: MorphCity, Scientists Warn Geo-Engineering Can Kill Billions of People, October 2, 2012, Cassandra Anderson The warming, in turn: Coast to Coast AM, Geoenaineering Threats, Host: George Noory, Guest: Dane Wigington, March 12, 2013 This is what happened: *Global Geoengineering Fueling Venus Syndrome*, February 27, 2013, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org Many scholars on this: MorphCity, Scientists Warn Geo-Engineering Can Kill Billions of People, October 2, 2012, Cassandra Anderson; Passive Democide: Drought and Starvation, January 27, 2014, Nancy Levant, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, *Topic: Geoengineering & Bioengineering, The Unmistakable Link, Clifford* Carnicom, Los Angeles, California, August 17-19, 2012; Global Skywatch Radio, Chemtrails Connected to UN 2013 Report, March 7, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, *Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com; Ibid* "These facts," noted: A Global Warming Model, Clifford E. Carnicom, April 12, 2007, www.carnicominstitute.org

### Real Reasons

negative eugenics: What in the World Are They Spraying?, Michael Murphy, G. Edward Griffin; Natural News Radio, What Chemtrails Do to the Brain, Host: Kurt Linderman, Guest: Russell Blaylock, March 28, 2013; Passive Democide: Drought and Starvation, January 27, 2014, Nancy Levant,

www.geoengineeringwatch.org; The Vinny Eastwood, Show, The Most Intense Geoengineering Interview Ever, Host: Vinny Eastwood, Guest: Dane Wigington, January 14, 2014; Aerosols & Morgellons: A Systems Perspective, March 22, 2009, Clifford E. Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org

environmental modification: *Examiner*, *Chemtrails are Global Covert Operation* for Total Control, Detecting UFOs, February 28, 2011, Alfred Lambremont Webre; Ibid (Murphy, Griffin) boost military radar signals: Global Research, Chemtrails: Aerosol and Electromagnetic Weapons in the Age of Nuclear War, June 1, 2004, Amy Worthington; Aerosols & Morgellons: A Systems Perspective, March 22, 2009, Clifford E. Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org; Ibid (Webre) obstructive laws: Natural News, Bill Gates, Monsanto, and Eugenics: How One of the World's Wealthiest Men is Actively Promoting a Corporate Takeover of Global Agriculture, February 29, 2012, Ethan A. Huff surveillance: Examiner, Chemtrails are Global Covert Operation for Total Control, Detecting UFOs, February 28, 2011, Alfred Lambremont Webre; Aerosols & Morgellons: A Systems Perspective, March 22, 2009, Clifford E. Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org

weather warfare: Cosmic Convergence Research Group, Chemtrails: A Planetary Catastrophe Created by Geoengineering, December 5, 2013, www.cosmicconvergence.org; Global Skywatch Radio, May 6, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com; Prevent Disease, How Geoengineering and the Aerosol Spraying of Our Skies Affects Our Health, October 16, 2010; The Alpenhorn News, Increased Illness Linked to Mystery Powder, February 2006; Ibid (Carnicom)

# Sustainable Enslavement

#### Introduction to Agenda 21

Agenda 21 originated: Freedom Advocates, ICLEI: Local Governments for Sustainability, and the UN, August 7, 2010

We are told that: *The New American*, UN Pushes Population Control Agenda, October 27, 2011, Raven Clabough

Allegedly, human population: *The Post Sustainability Institute, What is United Nations Agenda 21?, www.postsustainabilityinstitute.org* Although the phrase: *The Blaze Magazine, Wondering What Agenda 21 Is?, November 16, 2012, Chris Field; The New American, UN Pushes Population Control Agenda, October 27, 2011, Raven Clabough* 

Ponerogenic groups conceal: Political Ponerology: A Science on the Nature of Evil Adjusted for Political Purposes, Dr. Andrew M. Lobaczewski Agenda 21 seeks to: John Birch Society, Agenda 21 & You, 2011; Activist Post, Agenda 21 Dense MegaCities of the Future Now Underway, July 2, 2012, Susanne Posel; Independent Sentinel, Activists Fight Green Projects Seeing UN Agenda 21 Moving Into Their Backyards, February 6, 2012, Sara Noble; The New American, UN Pushes Population Control Agenda, October 27, 2011, Raven Clabough

In its April 2012: The Royal Society, People and the Planet, April 2012

Agenda 21 is a plan: *Freedom Advocate*, *ICLEI Primer: Your Town and Freedom Threatened*, *August 2009; Say No to Agenda-21 Eugenics World De-Population*, *June 14, 2011, www.say-no-to-agenda-21-de-population.blogspot.com* 

### They Want Your Land

The financial elite: *The Blaze Magazine*, *Wondering What Agenda 21 Is?*, *November 16*, 2012, *Chris Field* 

Throughout history private: *The Liberty Sentinel, Local Land Grab Part of UN Agenda, February 2008, Alex Newman, Gary R. Schor* 

The wealthy globalists of: Independent Sentinel, Activists Fight Green Projects Seeing UN Agenda 21 Moving Into Their Backyards, February 6, 2012, Sara Noble; Say No to Agenda-21 Eugenics World De-Population, June 14, 2011, www.say-no-to-agenda-21-de-population.blogspot.com

In the June 1976: United Nations Conference on Human Settlements, The Vancouver Action Plan, Preamble to Agenda Item 10 of the Conference Report, June 11, 1976

They intend to steal: John Birch Society, Agenda 21 & You, 2011; The Post Sustainability Institute, What is United Nations Agenda 21?,

www.postsustainabilityinstitute.org; The Blaze Magazine, Wondering What Agenda 21 Is?, November 16, 2012, Chris Field; Say No to Agenda-21 Eugenics World De-Population, June 14, 2011,

www.say-no-to-agenda-21-de-population.blogspot.com

Parks, forests, lakes, rivers: *Ibid (JBS)* 

This is currently being: *Truthstream Media*, *Future Earth: Agenda 21's Forbidden Zones, July 31, 2013, Melissa Melton* 

### Environment Saving Campaigns

Although you may not: John Birch Society, Agenda 21 & You, 2011; The Blaze Magazine, Wondering What Agenda 21 Is?, November 16, 2012, Chris Field They are working with: Ibid

One such NGO is: Freedom Advocate, ICLEI Primer: Your Town and Freedom Threatened, August 2009; The New American, What are the UN's Agenda 21 and ICLEI?, July 6, 2011, Thomas R. Eddlem

The ICLEI provides these: *Capital Research Center, Local Governments for Sustainability: Taxpayer Dollars and Foundation Grants Help a UN-Inspired Group Show US Cities How to Enact Climate Change Policies, November 2008, David Libardoni* 

The Capital Research Center: *Ibid* 

Groups funding ICLEI: Democrats Against UN Agenda 21, Who Funds UN Agenda 21/Sustainable Development?, www.democratsagainstunagenda21.com

The wealthy eugenicist: *The Blaze, Is the Soros-Sponsored Agenda 21 a Hidden Plan for World Government?, June 14, 2011, Mike Opelka* Rockefeller, another zealous: *Rockefeller Brothers Fund, 2005–2010 Sustainable Development Program Review, November 2010, Michael Northrop* 

Local elected officials: John Birch Society, Agenda 21 & You, 2011; The Post Sustainability Institute, What is United Nations Agenda 21?, www.postsustainabilityinstitute.org

Governors and mayors have: Rockefeller Brothers Fund, 2005–2010 Sustainable Development Program Review, November 2010, Michael Northrop

Right now in your: Freedom Advocate, ICLEI Primer: Your Town and Freedom Threatened, August 2009

#### Demographic Transition

By 2050 the financial: Truthstream Media, Future Earth: Agenda 21's Forbidden Zones, July 31, 2013, Melissa Melton; Activist Post, Agenda 21 Dense MegaCities of the Future Now Underway, July 2, 2012, Susanne Posel America 2050, which: Gaspee Gazette, Gaspee Gazette Sits Down for a Tea Party With Pat McCrory, April 22, 2012, Neal Thomas; Ibid (Truthstream) This migration phase: Heritage Foundation, The Perils of Agenda 21 and Smart Growth, December 6, 2011, Andy Keim; Resist 21, Understanding Smart Growth, www.resist21.com

The Royal Society: The Royal Society, People and the Planet, April 2012 Organizations that have: The Post Sustainability Institute, Smart Growth Network Partners, Sponsors and Cosponsors, December 7, 2004, www.postsustainabilityinstitute.org; Ford Foundation on Sustainable and Just Cities, December 15, 2011, www.fordfoundation.org To maneuver people out: Occupy Corporatism, Mainstream Scientists Say Human Populations Should Live in UN Mega-Cities, April 1, 2012, Susanne Posel; David Icke Wembley Arena Presentation, Remember Who You Are, October 27, 2012; Say No to Agenda-21 Eugenics World De-Population, June 14, 2011, www.say-no-to-agenda-21-de-population.blogspot.com About 2,800 participants: NBC News, World's Cities to Expand by More Than Twice the Size of Texas by 2030, March 27, 2012, Ian Johnston Organizations that supported: Global Research, Chemtrails: The Realities of Geoengineering and Weather Modification, November 8, 2012; Planet Under Pressure, Supporters, www.planetunderpressure2012.net The experts at the: NBC News, World's Cities to Expand by More Than Twice the Size of Texas by 2030, March 27, 2012, Ian Johnston

### Human Settlements

Within these megaregions: The Post Sustainability Institute, What is United Nations Agenda 21?, www.postsustainabilityinstitute.org; Say No to Agenda-21 Eugenics World De-Population, June 14, 2011, www.say-no-to-agenda-21-de-population.blogspot.com They will be communist: John Birch Society, Agenda 21 & You, 2011 The people who live: David Icke Wembley Arena Presentation, Remember Who You Are, October 27, 2012 Utilities, energy, food: John Birch Society, Agenda 21 & You, 2011; Say No to Agenda-21 Eugenics World De-Population, June 14, 2011, www.say-no-to-agenda-21-de-population.blogspot.com Reproduction will be prohibited: The Blaze Magazine, Wondering What Agenda 21 Is?, November 16, 2012, Chris Field Because these cities: The New American, UN Pushes Population Control Agenda, October 27, 2011, Raven Clabough The megacities will be close: Activist Post, Agenda 21 Dense MegaCities of the Future Now Underway, July 2, 2012, Susanne Posel; The Post Sustainability Institute, What is United Nations Agenda 21?, www.postsustainabilityinstitute.org The skyscraper prisons: *Ibid* One crew that is altering: *Wikipedia*, *C40 Cities Climate Leadership Group*, www.wikipedia.org; C40 Cities, History, www.c40.org C40 is directed: Occupy Corporatism, Bloomberg Will Assist UN in Creation of Agenda 21 Megacities, February 6, 2014, Susanne Posel In July of 2012: Press Release 257-12, Mayor Bloomberg Announces New Competition to Develop Innovative Apartment Model for Small Households, July 9, 2012, www.nyc.gov; UK Telegraph, New York's Mayor Michael Bloomberg Launches Micro Apartments Plan, July 10, 2012 Herding the expanding: Activist Post, Agenda 21 Micro-Apartment Scheme Beta-Tested in NYC by Order of Mayor Bloomberg, July 12, 2012, Susanne Posel However, those are: Activist Post, Agenda 21 Dense MegaCities of the Future Now Underway, July 2, 2012, Susanne Posel; Ibid

# Scientific Destruction of Earth

Of all the factors: Global Geoengineering Fueling Venus Syndrome, February 27, 2013, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org The Cosmic Convergence: Cosmic Convergence Research Group, Chemtrails: A Planetary Catastrophe Created by Geoengineering, December 5, 2013, www.cosmicconvergence.org The ecosystem, that: Passive Democide: Drought and Starvation, January 27, 2014, Nancy Levant, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; MorphCity, Scientists Warn Geo-Engineering Can Kill Billions of People, October 2, 2012, Cassandra Anderson

The natural resources: *Geoengineering is Destroying the Ozone Layer, September 7, 2013, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Climate Engineering Weather Warfare, and the Collapse of Civilization, January 29, 2014, GeoengineeringWatch Staff, www.geoengineeringwatch.org* 

The essential resources: *The Poisoning*, *Bankruptcy*, *and Poverty of Geoengineering*, *January 27*, 2014, *Nancy Levant*,

www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Ibid (Climate Engineering) The toxic environment: Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: Geoengineering, Why Should You Care, Dane Wigington, Los Angeles, California, August 17-19, 2012; Global Research, Impacts of Chemtrails on Human Health—Nanoaluminum: Neurodegenerative and Neurodevelopmental Effects, July 2013, Russell L. Blaylock; What are Chemtrails & Geoengineering?, www.globalskywatch.com; What in the World Are They Spraying?, Michael Murphy, G. Edward Griffin A methane expulsion: Coast to Coast AM, Geoengineering Threats, Host: George Noory, Guest: Dane Wigington, March 12, 2013; Global Skywatch Radio, Chemtrails Connected to UN 2013 Report, March 7, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com

The atrocious "natural": Passive Democide: Drought and Starvation, January 27, 2014, Nancy Levant, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Cosmic Convergence Research Group, Chemtrails: A Planetary Catastrophe Created by Geoengineering, December 5, 2013, www.cosmicconvergence.org; MorphCity, Scientists Warn Geo-Engineering Can Kill Billions of People, October 2, 2012, Cassandra Anderson

Contaminated natural resources: *The Poisoning, Bankruptcy, and Poverty of Geoengineering, January 27, 2014, Nancy Levant,* 

www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Ibid (Passive Democide)

The poisoned water: Epoch Times, Nervous-System Damage From the Sky, October 18, 2012, Louise McCoy; Ibid (Bankruptcy and Poverty) Forests are being: Coast to Coast AM, Geoengineering Threats, Host: George Noory, Guest: Dane Wigington, March 12, 2013; HAARP— Chemtrails—How They are Change You, YouTube, January 2013, Sofia Smallstorm

The ocean's ecosystem: *Geoengineering is Destroying the Ozone Layer, September 7, 2013, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org* 

The amount of sun: The Theft of Sunlight, Clifford E. Carnicom, October 25, 2003, www.carnicominstitute.org; The Poisoning, Bankruptcy, and Poverty of Geoengineering, January 27, 2014, Nancy Levant,

www.geoengineeringwatch.org

Chemical and biological: Climate Engineering Weather Warfare, and the Collapse of Civilization, January 29, 2014, GeoengineeringWatch Staff, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: Geoengineering, Why Should You Care, Dane Wigington, Los Angeles, California, August 17-19, 2012; What in the World Are They Spraying?, Michael Murphy, G. Edward Griffin

Global oxygen content: Global Skywatch Radio, May 6, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com The human and animal: The Poisoning, Bankruptcy, and Poverty of Geoengineering, January 27, 2014, Nancy Levant,

www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Passive Democide: Drought and Starvation,

January 27, 2014, Nancy Levant, www.geoengineeringwatch.org

Excessive amounts: Global Geoengineering Fueling Venus Syndrome, February 27, 2013, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org

The worst species: Climate Engineering Weather Warfare, and the Collapse of Civilization, January 29, 2014, GeoengineeringWatch Staff,

www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: Geoengineering, Why Should You Care, Dane Wigington, Los Angeles, California, August 17-19, 2012

# Human Extermination

### Negative Eugenics

Multiple scholars on: State of the Nation, Chemtrails: Covert and Ongoing Crimes Against Humanity, January 15, 2014; Passive Democide: Drought and Starvation, January 27, 2014, Nancy Levant, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Coast to Coast AM, Geoengineering Threats, Host: George Noory, Guest: Dane Wigington, March 12, 2013; Geoengineering Watch Radio, Host: Dane Wigington, Guest: Russ Tanner, November 30, 2013,

www.geoengineeringwatch.org; MorphCity, Scientists Warn Geo-Engineering Can Kill Billions of People, October 2, 2012, Cassandra Anderson; Liberty For Life Association, Chemtrails: The Evidence is Irrefutable, www.libertyforlife.com Governments throughout history: The Poisoning, Bankruptcy, and Poverty of Geoengineering, January 27, 2014, Nancy Levant,

www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Natural News Radio, What Chemtrails Do to the Brain, Host: Kurt Linderman, Guest: Russell Blaylock, March 28, 2013; Ibid (Passive Democide)
#### Killing off large: *Ibid (Passive Democide)*

Geoengineering researchers are: What in the World Are They Spraying?, Michael Murphy, G. Edward Griffin; Agenda21: The Depopulation Agenda for a New World Order, YouTube, January 2014; The Poisoning, Bankruptcy, and Poverty of Geoengineering, January 27, 2014, Nancy Levant, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Natural News Radio, What Chemtrails Do to the Brain, Host: Kurt Linderman, Guest: Russell Blaylock, March 28, 2013

#### Charitable Democide

The global rulers overseeing: Examiner, Chemtrails are Global Covert Operation for Total Control, Detecting UFOs, February 28, 2011, Alfred Lambremont Webre; Global Research, Chemtrails: Aerosol and Electromagnetic Weapons in the Age of Nuclear War, June 1, 2004, Amy Worthington; State of the Nation, The Government-Coordinated Chemtrail Conspiracy Continues Unabated, January 28, 2014

This worldwide eugenics: Invisible Eugenics: How the Medical System & Public Schools Are Killing Your Children, Mark M. Rich; The Washington Times, Global-Warming Theory And the Eugenics Precedent, February 18, 2007

In the early 1900s: *Ibid (Invisible Eugenics)* 

They are committing: *Passive Democide: Drought and Starvation, January* 27, 2014, *Nancy Levant, www.geoengineeringwatch.org* 

They are now using: David Icke Wembley Arena Presentation, Remember Who You Are, October 27, 2012; Agenda21: The Depopulation Agenda for a New World Order, YouTube, January 2014; The Poisoning, Bankruptcy, and Poverty of Geoengineering, January 27, 2014, Nancy Levant, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Natural News Radio, What Chemtrails Do to

the Brain, Host: Kurt Linderman, Guest: Russell Blaylock, March 28, 2013

## Geoengineering-Induced Disease

#### Death From Above

Researchers have attributed: What are Chemtrails & Geoengineering?, www.globalskywatch.com; State of the Nation, Chemtrails: Covert and Ongoing Crimes Against Humanity, January 15, 2014; Passive Democide: Drought and Starvation, January 27, 2014, Nancy Levant,

www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Counter Currents, What in the World Are They Spraying?, March 4, 2010, Michael J. Murphy; Heavy Metals Poisoning, Brain Injury, & Clandestine Weather Modification Programs, May 10, 2010, Ilya Sandra Perlingieri, www.rense.com

Below are the known: Coast to Coast AM, Geoengineering Threats, Host: George Noory, Guest: Dane Wigington, March 12, 2013; Natural News Radio, What Chemtrails Do to the Brain, Host: Kurt Linderman, Guest: Russell Blaylock, March 28, 2013

The radioactive isotope: Environmental Protection Agency, How Can Strontium-90 Affect People's Health?, www.epa.gov; Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, Public Health Statement for Strontium, www.cdc.gov Aluminum is an accumulative: Heavy Metals Poisoning, Brain Injury, & Clandestine Weather Modification Programs, May 10, 2010, Ilya Sandra Perlingieri, www.rense.com

When inhaled: Global Research, Chemtrails: Aerosol and Electromagnetic Weapons in the Age of Nuclear War, June 1, 2004, Amy Worthington; Natural News Radio, What Chemtrails Do to the Brain, Host: Kurt Linderman, Guest: Russell Blaylock, March 28, 2013

Aluminum exposure has: Newsmax Health, Autism/Aluminum Link, March 15, 2012, Russell Blaylock, MD; Current Inorganic Chemistry, Aluminum Induced Immunoexcitotoxicity in Neurodevelopmental and Neurodegenerative Disorders, 2012, Volume 2, Russell L. Blaylock; Is Mexico A Target For Population Control? What about other Latin American Counties?, March 14, 2014, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org

Thorium-90 (Th90): Global Research, Chemtrails: Aerosol and Electromagnetic Weapons in the Age of Nuclear War, June 1, 2004, Amy Worthington; Wikipedia, Thorium, www.wikipedia.org

The chemical element: *NBC News*, *Toxic Heavy Metals Found in Whales*, *June 24*, 2010, *Arthur Max* 

The accumulative neurotoxin: Inoculations: The True Weapons of Mass Destruction, June 2008, Rebecca Carley, MD; Medical Hypothesis, Autism: A Novel Form of Mercury Poisoning, April 2001, Sallie Bernard, Albert Enyati, Lyn Redwood, RN, Teresa Binstock, PhD; Diabetes and the Environment, www.diabetesandenvironment.org

The chemical warfare: *What are Chemtrails & Geoengineering?*,

www.globalskywatch.com; Natural News, Eyes Wide Shut: Disease and Death from the Sky, June 5, 2010, Paul Fassa

The US Environmental Protection: *Environmental Protection Agency, Hazard Summary of EDB, www.epa.gov; Las Vegas Tribune, Chemtrails Are Over Las Vegas, August 19, 2005* 

The toxic waste byproduct: *PR Newswire*, *Fluoride in Water Linked to Lower IQ in Children*, *December 21, 2010*; *The Toxin so Dangerous Even the CDC Now Warns Against Consumption by Infants, January 22, 2011*, *Dr. Joseph Mercola* 

#### Short-Term Effects

The immediate and: Las Vegas Tribune, Chemtrails Are Over Las Vegas, August 19, 2005; The Alpenhorn News, Increased Illness Linked to Mystery Powder, February 2006; Liberty For Life Association, Chemtrails: The Evidence is Irrefutable, www.libertyforlife.com; What Are They Spraying, www.stopsprayingcalifornia.com; What are Chemtrails & Geoengineering?, www.globalskywatch.com

It was announced in: *Ibid (Tribune)* 

Community after community: The Alpenhorn News, Increased Illness Linked to Mystery Powder, February 2006

#### Long-Term Effects

These fallouts are: 21st Century Wire, Sky-Wreck on the Shore of Planet Earth, November 27, 2012, Patrick Lynch; Geoengineering is Threatening All Life on Earth, PDF Flyer, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; What are Chemtrails & Geoengineering?, www.globalskywatch.com; Heavy Metals Poisoning, Brain Injury, & Clandestine Weather Modification Programs, May 10, 2010, Ilya Sandra Perlingieri, www.rense.com; Current Inorganic Chemistry, Aluminum Induced Immunoexcitotoxicity in Neurodevelopmental and Neurodegenerative Disorders, 2012, Volume 2, Russell L. Blaylock

#### Worldwide Disease Increase

Over the last several: Serbian Archives of Medicine, Study by Hospital for Pulmology, Clinical Centre of Serbia, Belgrade, Serbia, Abstract, March/April 2011, Milenković B; World Health Organization, Chronic Obstructive Pulmonary Disease, October 2013, www.who.int; Heavy Metals Poisoning, Brain Injury, & Clandestine Weather Modification Programs, May 10, 2010, Ilya Sandra Perlingieri, www.rense.com

Instances of heart: *Daily Mail, Heart Failure on the Increase, January 2, 2014; HealthDay News, Peripheral Artery Disease on the Rise Worldwide, August 1, 2013* 

Both Type 1 (childhood): Scientific American, Diabetes Mystery: Why Are Type 1 Cases Surging?, January 15, 2012; New York Times, Obesity-Linked Diabetes in Children Resists Treatment, April 29, 2012, Denise Grady Those with Type 1: Wall Street Journal, Type 1 Diabetes on Rise Among Youth, June 10, 2012, Kate Linebaugh

This lifelong disorder: *Fox News, Concern as Spike in Type 1 Diabetes is Seen In US Youth, June 10, 2012* 

Science Daily reported: Science Daily, Type 1 Diabetes in Urban Children Skyrockets, Increasing by 70% in Children Under Age 5, January 22, 2013

Before 1955 hardly any: Scientific American, Diabetes Mystery: Why Are Type 1 Cases Surging?, January 15, 2012; New York Times, Obesity-Linked Diabetes in Children Resists Treatment, April 29, 2012, Denise Grady

Furthermore, there is: NBC News, Adult Diabetes on The Rise in Kids: Obesity Boom Fuels Rates of Type 2 Disease in Youngsters, October 29, 2013, Theresa Tamkins

There has been a drastic: *The Guardian, It's Too Soon to Blame Paracetamol for Rising Childhood Asthma Rates, September 16, 2013, Alok Jha; HealthlineNews, Asthma and Allergies on the Rise in the US, November 8, 2013, Disly Juarez Almost 1 in 10: WebMD Health News, Childhood Asthma Rise Remains a Puzzle, December 12, 2006, Todd Zwillich* 

It is the primary: *Huffington Post, Childhood Asthma on the Rise as Political Battles Threaten EPA's Air Pollution Rules, March 14, 2012, Lynne Peeples* The "sharp worldwide increase": *New York Times, Studies Suggest an Acetaminophen-Asthma Link, December 19, 2011, Christie Aschwanden* People who have never: *LiveScience, Lung Cancer Cases on the Rise in Non-Smokers, Study Suggests, September 4, 2012, LiveScience Staff* 35% of the women: *New York Times, Blame's Net Catches Lung Cancer Patients, July 12, 2010, Jane Brody* 

Autism is now a storming: Global Skywatch Radio, May 6, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com; Natural News Radio, What Chemtrails Do to the Brain, Host: Kurt Linderman, Guest: Russell Blaylock, March 28, 2013; USA Today, Autism Numbers Rise in Latest Count, March 20, 2013, Karen Weintraub

Death from this type: Alzheimer's Association, Alzheimer's Disease Facts And Figures, March 2013; Monthly Prescribing Reference, Alzheimer's Death Rate Steadily Increasing, March 22, 2013

#### Crimes Against Humanity

A growing number: What are Chemtrails & Geoengineering?, www.globalskywatch.com

Scholars on this subject: Natural News Radio, What Chemtrails Do to the Brain, Host: Kurt Linderman, Guest: Russell Blaylock, March 28, 2013; Global Weather Modification Assault Causing Climate Chaos and Environmental Catastrophe, January 10, 2013, Dane Wigington,

www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Engineered Drought Catastrophe, Target California, January 29, 2014, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org Dr. Russell Blaylock: Ibid (Natural News Radio)

The intranasal route of: *Global Research, Impacts of Chemtrails on Human Health—Nanoaluminum: Neurodegenerative and Neurodevelopmental Effects, July 2013, Russell L. Blaylock*  According to him: *Natural News Radio, What Chemtrails Do to the Brain, Host: Kurt Linderman, Guest: Russell Blaylock, March 28, 2013* Some have specifically: *Geoengineering Artifacts, October 2, 2013, Russ* 

Tanner, www.globalskywatch.com

Humanity is being made: 21st Century Wire, Sky-Wreck on the Shore of Planet Earth, November 27, 2012, Patrick Lynch

GIDs are solidly: David Icke Wembley Arena Presentation, Remember Who You Are, October 27, 2012; Agenda21: The Depopulation Agenda for a New World Order, YouTube, January 2014

The sick, children, and elderly: *Natural News Radio*, *What Chemtrails Do to the Brain*, Host: Kurt Linderman, Guest: Russell Blaylock, March 28, 2013; Las Vegas Tribune, Chemtrails Are Over Las Vegas, August 19, 2005 Those directing these: Passive Democide: Drought and Starvation, January 27, 2014, Nancy Levant, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Agenda21: The Depopulation Agenda for a New World Order, YouTube, January 2014; The Poisoning, Bankruptcy, and Poverty of Geoengineering, January 27, 2014, Nancy Levant, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; State of the Nation, Chemtrails: Covert and Ongoing Crimes Against Humanity, January 15, 2014

What geoengineering researchers: *Cosmic Convergence Research Group, Chemtrails: A Planetary Catastrophe Created by Geoengineering, December 5, 2013, www.cosmicconvergence.org; Ibid (State of the Nation)* 

## Food Chain Disruption

#### Poisoned Soil

Unfortunately, in recent: What in the World Are They Spraying?, Michael Murphy, G. Edward Griffin; The Poisoning, Bankruptcy, and Poverty of Geoengineering, January 27, 2014, Nancy Levant,

www.geoengineeringwatch.org

Soil and water tests: *Epoch Times, Nervous-System Damage From the Sky,* October 18, 2012, Louise McCoy; What are Chemtrails & Geoengineering?, www.globalskywatch.com; Counter Currents, What in the World Are They Spraying?, March 4, 2010, Michael J. Murphy

In addition to being: 21st Century Wire, Sky-Wreck on the Shore of Planet Earth, November 27, 2012, Patrick Lynch

After the microorganisms: Global Skywatch Radio, Chemtrails Connected to UN 2013 Report, March 7, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com

When the plants are: Climate Engineering Weather Warfare, and the Collapse of Civilization, January 29, 2014, GeoengineeringWatch Staff, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Passive Democide: Drought and Starvation, January 27, 2014, Nancy Levant, www.geoengineeringwatch.org Once plants and animals: The Poisoning, Bankruptcy, and Poverty of Geoengineering, January 27, 2014, Nancy Levant, www.geoengineeringwatch.org

### Sabotaged Ocean Food Stock

The ocean, which is: *Geoengineering* is *Destroying the Ozone Layer*, *September* 7, 2013, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org Phytoplankton are the foundation: Nature, Phytoplankton Decline, July 29, 2010, Daniel G. Boyce; Wikipedia, Phytoplankton, www.wikipedia.org Aquatic life, however: The Vinny Eastwood, Show, The Most Intense Geoengineering Interview Ever, Host: Vinny Eastwood, Guest: Dane Wigington, January 14, 2014; Geoengineering is Destroying the Ozone Layer, September 7, 2013, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org Scientists at the National: News Max, Ocean's Ecosystem at Risk as Plankton Declines, November 26, 2013, Amy Woods Less plankton means less: *Geoengineering is Destroying the Ozone Layer*, September 7, 2013, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org The ocean is also: Global Skywatch Radio, May 6, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com; Global Skywatch Radio, June 24, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com The ocean is about: McClatchy DC, Report: Ocean Acidification Rising at Unprecedented Rate, April 22, 2010, Lesli Blumenthal The acidity is also affecting: Global Skywatch Radio, Chemtrails Connected to UN 2013 Report, March 7, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.qlobalskywatch.com However, it is not just: National Geographic News, Big-Fish Stocks Fall 90 Percent Since 1950, May 15, 2003; CNN, Study: Only 10 Percent of Big Ocean Fish Remain, May 14, 2003, Marsha Walton NBC News reported: NBC News, Toxic Heavy Metals Found in Whales, June 24, 2010, Arthur Max The scientists believe: *Ibid* Researchers have attributed: *Geoengineering is Destroying the Ozone Layer*, September 7, 2013, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Global

Skywatch Radio, November 25, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com

# Crimes Against Humanity Coverup

#### Decades of Toxic Fallouts

In House of Commons: House of Commons, Science and Technology Committee, The Regulation of Geoengineering, March 2010; Bipartisan Policy Center, Geoengineering: A National Strategic Plan for Research on the Potential Effectiveness, Feasibility, and Consequences of Climate Remediation Technologies, October 4, 2011

The Royal Society also: *The Royal Society, Geoengineering the Climate: Science, Governance and Uncertainty, September 2009* 

Sustained and rigorous: State of the Nation, Chemtrails: Covert and Ongoing Crimes Against Humanity, January 15, 2014; Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: Geoengineering & Bioengineering, The Unmistakable Link, Clifford Carnicom, Los Angeles, California, August 17-19, 2012; Cosmic Convergence Research Group, Chemtrails: The Biggest Coverup of All Time, December 14, 2013, www.cosmicconvergence.org; 21st Century Wire, Sky-Wreck on the Shore of Planet Earth, November 27, 2012,

Patrick Lynch

Most members of congress: What in the World Are They Spraying?, Michael Murphy, G. Edward Griffin

Years of appeals: *Global Research, Chemtrails: Aerosol and Electromagnetic Weapons in the Age of Nuclear War, June 1, 2004, Amy Worthington A coverup, which was: Cosmic Convergence Research Group, Chemtrails: The Biggest Coverup of All Time, December 14, 2013,* 

www.cosmicconvergence.org; 21st Century Wire, Sky-Wreck on the Shore of Planet Earth, November 27, 2012, Patrick Lynch; State of the Nation, Chemtrails: Covert and Ongoing Crimes Against Humanity, January 15, 2014; Geoengineering is Threatening All Life on Earth, PDF Flyer, www.geoengineeringwatch.org

We should not be: *Council on Foreign Relations, Developing an International Framework for Geoengineering, Washington DC, Speaker: M. Granger Morgan, March 10, 2010* 

#### Environmental Groups

The nonprofit environmental: *The Vinny Eastwood, Show, The Most Intense Geoengineering Interview Ever, Host: Vinny Eastwood, Guest: Dane Wigington, January 14, 2014; Coast to Coast AM, Geoengineering Threats, Host: George Noory, Guest: Dane Wigington, March 12, 2013* 

#### Weather Agencies

Major weather outlets: Chemically Nucleated Snow, What is It?, January 31, 2014, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Global Skywatch Radio, May 6, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com

These weather disseminating: Financial Times, EL Rothschild Buys Stake in Weather Central, February 1, 2011, Andrew Johnson; Weather Underground Press, The Weather Channel Companies Acquire Weather Underground, July 2, 2012; Rothschilds, and the Geoengineering Empire, November 14, 2012, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org

The methods that: *Global Skywatch Radio*, *May* 6, 2013, *Host: Russ Tanner*, *Guest: Dane Wigington*, *www.globalskywatch.com*; *Global Skywatch Radio*, *November* 25, 2013, *Host: Russ Tanner*, *Guest: Dane Wigington*,

www.globalskywatch.com; Coast to Coast AM, Geoengineering Threats, Host: George Noory, Guest: Dane Wigington, March 12, 2013; Main Stream Media "Scientists" Try To Cover Up Engineered Snow Storms, February 5, 2014, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Rense Radio, Interview with Dane Wigington, December 2, 2013

#### Scientists

Almost the entire climate: *Climate Engineering Continues to Fuel Planetary Meltdown, May 2, 2014, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org* Individuals are allegedly being: *Behind the Geoengineering Curtain, October 7, 2013, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org* 

Some ethical scientists: Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: Geoengineering, Why Should You Care, Dane Wigington, Los Angeles, California, August 17-19, 2012

Others are actively: Global Skywatch Radio, May 6, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com; The Vinny Eastwood, Show, The Most Intense Geoengineering Interview Ever, Host: Vinny Eastwood, Guest: Dane Wigington, January 14, 2014

### NASA

NASA has deceived: Brazen Propaganda from NASA, October 22, 2004, Clifford E. Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org

In a September: National Aeronautics and Space Administration, 2005 Contrail Count-a-Thon, September 15, 2005, www.nasa.gov

The agency released another: *National Aeronautics and Space Administration*, *Contrail Clutter over Georgia*, *October 12*, 2004, *www.nasa.gov* 

#### USAF

The US Air Force: US Air Force, Contrails Facts, October 2005

### EPA/CDC

Many citizens in the: *Wikipedia*, *Chemtrail Conspiracy Theory*, *www.wikipedia.org* 

However, the agencies: And Now Our Children, January 11, 2008, Clifford E. Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org; What in the World Are They Spraving?, Michael Murphy, G. Edward Griffin

Instead, a damage control: United States Environmental Protection Agency, Aircraft Contrails Factsheet, September 2000

# Weather Warfare

#### Unnatural Disasters

Extreme weather and natural: Seattle Times, Scientists Perplexed by Weird Weather Patterns, January 22, 2011, Justin Gillis; Daily Mail, It's Not Just Us—Weird Weather is Worldwide, June 29, 2007; New York Times, Heat, Flood or Icy Cold, Extreme Weather Rages Worldwide, January 10, 2013, Sarah Lyall

Geoengineering scholars: Examiner, Chemtrails are Global Covert Operation for Total Control, Detecting UFOs, February 28, 2011, Alfred Lambremont Webre; Cosmic Convergence Research Group, Chemtrails: A Planetary Catastrophe Created by Geoengineering, December 5, 2013, www.cosmicconvergence.org; Global Weather Modification Assault Causing Climate Chaos and Environmental Catastrophe, January 10, 2013, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; MorphCity, Scientists Warn Geo-Engineering Can Kill Billions of People, October 2, 2012, Cassandra Anderson; The Poisoning, Bankruptcy, and Poverty of Geoengineering, January 27, 2014, Nancy Levant, www.geoengineeringwatch.org After SAI, the atmosphere: Ionospheric Heaters Around the Globe, January 14, 2013, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Reasons to Suspect HAARP Caused Haiti Quake, April 2, 2010, www.truth11.com; Global Skywatch Radio, May 6, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com; Ibid (Global Weather Modification)

Researchers are convinced that: Global Research, HAARP: Secret Weapon Used for Weather Modification, Electromagnetic Warfare, August 1, 2010, Fred Burks; Al Jazeera, Drought Causes Extreme Emergency in Haiti, March 19, 2014; Reasons to Suspect HAARP Caused Haiti Quake, April 2, 2010, www.truth11.com; Global Skywatch Radio, November 25, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com; Coast to Coast AM, Geoengineering Threats, Host: George Noory, Guest: Dane Wigington, March

12, 2013; 21st Century Wire, Did the Philippines Become a Target of Weather Weapons?, November 16, 2013, Shawn Helton; Radio Free Europe, Russian Scholar Warns of Secret US Climate Change, Weapon, July 29, 2010, Ashley Cleek; Scientist: Japan Earthquake, Nuke "Accident" Are Tectonic Nuclear Warfare, December 22, 2012, www.geoengineeringwatch.org

#### Countries Under Attack

Australia's Millennium Drought: ABC News, Queensland's Largest Drought-Declared Area Ever, March 11, 2014, Cassie Hough; Wikipedia, Drought in Australia, www.wikipedia.org

It caused walloping: BBC New, Cattle Prices Tumble Amid Eastern Australia's Drought, March 4, 2014

The country's cattle: *Time*, *Is Drought Becoming the New Normal for Australia?*, *February 14, 2014, Ian Lloyd Neubauer* 

The water restrictions: BBC News, The Battle for Australia's Water, October 6, 2011, Jason Margolis; Scientific American, Devastating Drought Seems Inevitable in American West, January 5, 2011, Peter H. Gleick

Parts of Australia are: BBC News, Upsetting Scenes from Australia's Drought, March 5, 2014

The consequences: Time, Is Drought Becoming the New Normal for Australia?, February 14, 2014, Ian Lloyd Neubauer; Scientific American, Devastating Drought Seems Inevitable in American West, January 5, 2011, Peter H. Gleick The severe floods that: UN Office for the Coordination of Humanitarian Affairs, Kenya Floods Situation Report, November 22, 2006; The Guardian, Drought in East Africa The Result of Climate Change And Conflict, July 4, 2011, Felicity Lawrence; IRIN News, Kenya: Floods Displace Thousands, Destroy Crops, September 5, 2012; Action Against Hunger, 82,000 People Affected by Floods in Kenya, May 17, 2013; International Federation of Red Cross, Eastern Africa: Worst Floods in Decades, October 18, 2007, Anita Swarup; New York Times, Flooding and Landslides in Burundi Kill Dozens, February 10, 2014, Nicholas Kulish From 2011-2012: Environment News Service, Millions of African Climate Refugees Desperate for Food, Water, July 7, 2011; New York Times, Africa Drought Endangers Millions, July 5, 2011, Nathanial Gronewold; Operation USA. Drought Crisis in East Africa: Disaster Response, www.opusa.org In August of 2010: UK Telegraph, Pakistan Floods: Disaster is the Worst in The UN's History, August 9, 2010 Since 2005 Brazil: World Resources Institute, Brazil: Fire and Flood Responses in the Amazon, www.wri.org The "record-breaking drought": Environment News Service, Amazon Rainforest Brown After Severe 2010 Drought, April 5, 2011 Massive crop failures: National Public Radio, Drought Could Drain More Than Brazil's Coffee Crop, February 22, 2014, Lourdes Garcia I have never seen: Russia Today, Brazil Rations Water in 140 Cities Amid Worst Drought in Decades, February 18, 2014 Rivers, streams, and lakes: Activist Post, The Drought in Brazil Could Have Impact on Global Food Supply, February 18, 2014, Michael Snyder In February of 2014: Russia Today, Brazil Rations Water in 140 Cities Amid Worst Drought in Decades, February 18, 2014; The Guardian, Worst Drought in Decades Hits Brazil Coffee Belt as Buyers Brace for Price Rise, February 25, 2014, Jia Lynn Yang Brazilian officials pondered: New York Times, Heat, Flood or Icy Cold, Extreme Weather Rages Worldwide, January 10, 2013, Sarah Lyall Typhoon Haiyan: UK Telegraph, Typhoon Haiyan Relief Effort Delayed by Torrential Rain, November 12, 2013, David Eimer; National Post, Philippines Typhoon's Apocalyptic Scale Overwhelms Rescuers After Haiyan Kills 10,000, November 10, 2013, Todd Pitman; NBC News, Woman Power: All-Female Police Guard Filipino Refugee Camps, March 22, 2014 In 2010 Western Russia: Seattle Times, Scientists Perplexed by Weird Weather Patterns, January 22, 2011, Justin Gillis The morgues are overflowing: UK Telegraph, Pakistan Floods: Climate Change Experts Say Global Warming Could be the Cause, August 10, 2010, Louise Grav Eastern Russia and the: New York Times, Heat, Flood or Icy Cold, Extreme Weather Rages Worldwide, January 10, 2013, Sarah Lyall; UK Telegraph, Ukraine and Russia Hit by Extreme Cold Snap and Heavy Snow, December 18, 2012

### US States Under Attack

It seems the climate engineers: *Global Skywatch Radio, June 24, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com; Engineered Drought Catastrophe, Target California, January 29, 2014, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org* 

The current North American: Wikipedia, 2012-14 North American Drought, www.wikipedia.org; Wikipedia, 2010-2014 Southern United States Drought, www.wikipedia.org; The Daily Climate, Climate Change Leads to Tougher Times on the Ranch, November 14, 2012; Associated Press, Drought Prompts Disaster Declarations in 11 States, January 17, 2014, Michelle Rindels; Environment News Service, Exceptional Drought Parches United States, August 1, 2011 It has wrecked countless: Ibid

Montana's drought of 2012: KRTV, Fires, Drought Conditions Plague Montana Farmers And Ranchers, September 4, 2012, Matt Jones; Examiner, Great Falls Cattle Ranchers Endure Drought, Rising Feed Prices, January 4, 2013, Rita McKinney

The Progressive Cattleman: *Progressive Cattleman*, *Drought-Stricken Montana Ranchers Sell Calves Early*, *October 18*, 2012

Colorado experienced its: USA Today, Colorado Flooding was Unprecedented, September 26, 2013; National Public Radio, Why Colorado's Floods Were so Destructive, October 8, 2013, Christopher Joyce

Prior to that: The Daily Climate, Climate Change Leads to Tougher Times on the Ranch, November 14, 2012

Arizona ranchers: KVOA News, Arizona Drought Forcing Ranchers to Sell Cattle, February 6, 2014, John Patrick

Texas has experienced an: *The Daily Climate, Climate Change Leads to Tougher Times on the Ranch, November 14, 2012* 

Forests, cattle ranches: *Environment News Service*, *Texas Drought of 2011 Killed Millions of Urban Trees, February 20, 2012* 

All across Texas: Environment News Service, Exceptional Drought Parches United States, August 1, 2011

Farmers and ranchers: The Daily Climate, Climate Change Leads to Tougher Times on the Ranch, November 14, 2012; Wikipedia, 2010-2014 Southern United States Drought, www.wikipedia.org

Some claim that California: Engineered Drought Catastrophe, Target California, January 29, 2014, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Global Skywatch Radio, November 25, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane

Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com; State of the Nation, The

Government-Coordinated Chemtrail Conspiracy Continues Unabated, January 28, 2014

It normally produces half: *CNN*, *Historic California Drought Forces Rancher to Thin His Herd of Horses, January 22, 2014, Sonya Hamasaki; The Christian Science Monitor, California Drought: Farmers Cut Back Sharply, Affecting Jobs and Food Supply, February 19, 2014, Daniel B. Wood* 

Unfortunately, the state has: New York Times, Severe Drought Has US West Fearing Worst, February 1, 2014, Adam Nagourney; Engineered Drought Catastrophe, Target California, January 29, 2014, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; The Weather Channel, Why California's Drought Impacts Every American Who Buys Food, March 19, 2014, Terrell Johnson

Ranchers in New Mexico: Daily Mail, California's Worst Drought in a Century Forces Ranchers to Sell Their Cattle as Green Grazing Pastures Turn Brown, January 27, 2014, Sophie Evans; News Max, California Drought Has Ranchers Selling Cattle, January 26, 2014; Noozhawk, Local Ranchers Forced to Sell Off Cattle to Stay Afloat During Drought, March 14, 2014, Gina Potthoff

There are now water: *New York Times, Severe Drought Has US West Fearing Worst, February 1, 2014, Adam Nagourney; New York Times, In Parched California, Town Taps Run Nearly Dry, March 7, 2014, Adam Nagourney; Ibid (Noozhawk)* 

Thousands of farmers: Fox News, Facing Drought, California Farmers Rally Against Regulations Limiting Water Supplies, March 19, 2014 Geoengineering researchers believe: State of the Nation, The Government-Coordinated Chemtrail Conspiracy Continues Unabated, January 28, 2014; Global Skywatch Radio, November 25, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com With the combination of constant: Engineered Drought Catastrophe, Target California, January 29, 2014, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org

#### Sickened & Starved To Death

Medical aid, water: UK Telegraph, Pakistan Flood Aid Relief Hurt by CIA Osama Bin Laden Vaccination Program, September 19, 2011 The disease that was: United Nations Children's Fund, In Pakistan, Monsoon Floods Return to New Areas, September 20, 2011, www.unicef.org The rampant starvation: New York Times, Africa Drought Endangers Millions, July 5, 2011, Nathanial Gronewold; CNN, Somalia Famine Killed Close to 260,000 People, May 2, 2013, Nima Elbagir

Critical supplies did not: Fox News, Typhoon Haiyan: Aid Delays Cause Rising Tensions in Philippines, November 12, 2013; CNN, Typhoon Haiyan's Toll: More than 1,800 Dead, November 12, 2013, Nick Paton; New York Times, Ravaged by Typhoon, Philippines Faces Threat of Serious Diseases, November 14, 2013, Rick Stone

The United Nations Children's: United Nations Children's Fund, Africa Floods, April 5, 2000, www.unicef.org

During the megadrought: United Nations Children's Fund, Horn of Africa: Vaccination Campaigns For Children Underway, July 29, 2011, www.unicef.org In mid July during the: Ibid

The Philippines received: *CNN*, *Prince Charles Arranges Mass Vaccination for Typhoon Haiyan Victims, March 26, 2014, Max Foster; Rappler, Children in Yolanda-hit Areas to Receive Free Vaccines, November 22, 2013, Buena Bernal* 

#### Perpetual Chaos

The disasters of: New York Times, Heat, Flood or Icy Cold, Extreme Weather Rages Worldwide, January 10, 2013, Sarah Lyall

Geoengineering researchers: Cosmic Convergence Research Group, Chemtrails: A Planetary Catastrophe Created by Geoengineering, December 5, 2013, www.cosmicconvergence.org; Climate Engineering, Media Deception, and Hard Facts, March 7, 2014, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Global Skywatch Radio, May 6, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com

Most people in these: *Climate Engineering, Weather Warfare, And the Collapse of Civilization, 2104, Video Presentation by Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org* 

We are all the victims: *Engineered Drought Catastrophe*, *Target California*, *January 29*, 2014, *Dane Wigington*, *www.geoengineeringwatch.org* 

## The Agenda 21 Solution

Their Engineered Crisis

In August of 2010: UK Telegraph, Pakistan Floods: Disaster is the Worst in The UN's History, August 9, 2010

Many of the extreme events: USA Today, UN Blames Warming Earth for Extreme Weather in 2013, March 24, 2014

The global climate has: The Christian Science Monitor, Obama in California: A Pledge of Drought Aid, Climate Change Planning, February 14, 2014, Linda Feldmann

In its October 1999: Council on Foreign Relations, A Technology Strategy for Global Warming, Meeting Summary, October 1, 1999, David G. Victor

Policy-makers can exploit: Ibid

That's why it's important: New York Times, Severe Drought Has US West Fearing Worst, February 1, 2014, Adam Nagourney

#### Justification of Resource Suppression

In Brazil, for instance: Russia Today, Brazil Rations Water in 140 Cities Amid Worst Drought in Decades, February 18, 2014; New York Times, Heat, Flood or Icy Cold, Extreme Weather Rages Worldwide, January 10, 2013, Sarah Lyall; National Public Radio, Drought Could Drain More Than Brazil's Coffee Crop, February 22, 2014, Lourdes Garcia In Australia "aggressive": Scientific American, Devastating Drought Seems Inevitable in American West, January 5, 2011, Peter H. Gleick This includes a 40%: BBC News, The Battle for Australia's Water, October 6, 2011, Jason Margolis

Scientific American reported: Scientific American, Devastating Drought Seems Inevitable in American West, January 5, 2011, Peter H. Gleick The reservoirs that supply water: New York Times, Severe Drought Has US West Fearing Worst, February 1, 2014, Adam Nagourney; Salt Lake City Tribune, California Drought Has Ranchers Selling Cattle, January 26, 2014, Jason Dearen

The deteriorating situation: *Ibid (NYT)* 

As of February 2014: Salt Lake City Tribune, California Drought Has Ranchers Selling Cattle, January 26, 2014, Jason Dearen Thousands of farmers: New York Times, In Parched California, Town Taps Run Nearly Dry, March 7, 2014, Adam Nagourney; Fox News, Facing Drought, California Farmers Rally Against Regulations Limiting Water

Supplies, March 19, 2014

#### Agenda 21 Federalized

President Barack Obama visited: *The Christian Science Monitor, Obama in California: A Pledge of Drought Aid, Climate Change Planning, February 14, 2014, Linda Feldmann* 

President Barack: *Reuters, Obama Will Use Executive Powers to Conserve Lands, October 31, 2013, Patrick Rucker* 

These task forces are: *The White House, Executive Order on Climate Preparedness, President Obama Establishes a Task Force on Climate, November 1, 2013, www.whitehouse.gov* 

The EO directs agencies: Ibid

On June 25, 2013: The White House, Office of the Press Secretary, President Barack Obama Statement on Climate Change, Georgetown University, Washington, DC, June 25, 2013, www.whitehouse.gov

## Mass Extinction

Worldwide Dieoffs

Mass animal deaths: The European Union Times, Birds and Fish Are Now Dying All Around the World, January 6, 2011

Extinctions are also: Wikipedia, Background Extinction Rate, www.wikipedia.org The regular background: *PBS*, *The Current Mass Extinction*, *www.pbs.org*; Climate Engineering Weather Warfare, and the Collapse of Civilization, January 29, 2014, GeoengineeringWatch Staff, www.geoengineeringwatch.org According to some: Global Skywatch Radio, Chemtrails Connected to UN 2013 Report, March 7, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com; Global Skywatch Radio, May 6, 2013, Host: Russ Tanner, Guest: Dane Wigington, www.globalskywatch.com What is happening now: Center for Biological Diversity, The Extinction Crisis, www.biologicaldiversity.org We are in the: Rense Radio, Interview with Dane Wigington, December 2, 2013; Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: Geoengineering, Why Should You Care, Dane Wigington, Los Angeles, California, August 17-19, 2012 A mass extinction occurs: Live Science, Humans on Verge of Causing 6th Great Mass Extinction, March 2, 2011; Scientific American, The Current Mass Extinction, October 29, 2000, Kate Wong Independent researchers believe: Activist Post, The 10 Leading Theories for Dead Birds and Fish, January 6, 2011, Zen Gardner; Rense Radio, Interview with Dane Wigington, December 2, 2013 Scholars on geoengineering: *What are Chemtrails & Geoengineering*?, www.globalskywatch.com; Climate Engineering Weather Warfare, and the Collapse of Civilization, January 29, 2014, GeoengineeringWatch Staff, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Natural News Radio, What Chemtrails Do to the Brain, Host: Kurt Linderman, Guest: Russell Blaylock, March 28, 2013 It was reported in: Signs of the Times, Brazil: 100 Tons of Dead Fish Wash Up on Shore, January 4, 2011 Dozens of dead birds: CBS News, Dozens of Dead Birds Baffle Swedish City, January 5, 2011 In early January: The New Zealand Herald, Hundreds of Snapper Dead on Beaches, January 5, 2011, Vaimoana Tapaleao Penguins and other: Stuff New Zealand, Weather Patterns Lead to Mass Bird Deaths, December 22, 2010 It was reported: Live Science, Mysterious Whale Die-off is Largest on Record,

March 29, 2010, Jeremy Hsu

Scientists were trying: Time, What is Killing Portugal's Octopuses?, January 6, 2010, Lisa Abend

In late December: South Wales Argus, Hundreds of Dead Fish Found at Goytre Wharf, December 31, 2010

About 1,000 dead: The Morning Bulletin, Barramundi Found Dead After Flood, December 12, 2010, Amy Formosa

Health officials in Winnipeg: Before Its News, 10,000s of Birds Found Dead in Manitoba, January 4, 2011

Environmentalists in Ireland: BBC News, Whales Found Dead on Donegal Beach, November 7, 2010, Nuala McCann

It was reported in August: *Mathaba*, 6 *Million Dead Fish*, *Alligators*, *Turtles and Dolphins Floating Down Bolivian Rivers*, *August* 9, 2010

The BBC announced: *BBC News*, *Mystery Over Mass Antelope Deaths in Kazakhstan*, *May 28*, 2010

These dieoffs are also: *The European Union Times*, *Birds and Fish Are Now Dying All Around the World, January 6, 2011* 

In October of 1999: Environment News Service, Mass Extinction of Freshwater Creatures Forecast, October 4, 1999

ecosystems in rivers: *The Guardian*, *Freshwater Creatures and Plants are Most Threatened Species on Earth*, *October 11*, 2009, *Alister Doyle* 

On December 31: CBS News, Dozens of Dead Birds Baffle Swedish City, January 5, 2011

Then another 1,000: CBS News, Louisiana Latest Place to Rain Dead Birds, January 4, 2011

500 birds fell dead: CBS News, Dozens of Dead Birds Baffle Swedish City, January 5, 2011

In mid October: CBS News, 100,000 Cattle Feared Dead After Early South Dakota Snowstorm, October 14, 2013, Manuel Bojorquez

In January of 2011: CBS News, Two Million Dead Fish Appear in Chesapeake Bay, January 5, 2011

Other US states that: *The European Union Times*, *Birds and Fish Are Now Dying All Around the World, January 6, 2011* 

#### Ponerogenic-Induced

Mainstream and independent: CBS News, Dozens of Dead Birds Baffle Swedish City, January 5, 2011; CBS News, Louisiana Latest Place to Rain Dead Birds, January 4, 2011; The European Union Times, Birds and Fish Are Now Dying All Around the World, January 6, 2011

We are informed: BBC News, World Wildlife Warning, May 8, 2001, Alex Kirby; CNN, Scientists Agree World Faces Mass Extinction, August 23, 2002, Gary Strieker; The Washington Post, Mass Extinction Underway, Majority of Biologists Say, April 21,1998, Joby Warrick; Scientific American, The Current Mass Extinction, October 29, 2000, Kate Wong

Independent scholars tell: Climate Engineering Weather Warfare, and the Collapse of Civilization, January 29, 2014, GeoengineeringWatch Staff, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: Geoengineering, Why Should You Care, Dane Wigington, Los Angeles, California, August 17-19, 2012; Global Weather Modification Assault Causing Climate Chaos and Environmental Catastrophe, January 10, 2013, Dane Wigington, www.geoengineeringwatch.org; Cosmic Convergence Research Group, Chemtrails: A Planetary Catastrophe Created by Geoengineering, December 5, 2013, www.cosmicconvergence.org

# Genetically-Engineered Slaves

### Introduction to Transhumanism

According to some: HAARP—Chemtrails—How They are Change You, YouTube, January 2013, Sofia Smallstorm; Global Research, Transhumanism, Genetic Manipulation and the Age of Human Destruction, March 17, 2014, Rady Ananda Transhumanism (H+) is an: Wikipedia, Transhumanism, www.wikipedia.org; Ibid (Global Research)

The eugenicist Sir Julian: *Ibid (Wikipedia)* 

The technological singularity: The Singularity Is Near: When Humans Transcend Biology, Ray Kurzweil (Viking Penguin, 2005); Wikipedia, Technological Singularity, www.wikipedia.org

#### Nanotechnology

Nanotechnology (nanoscience): Journal of Environmental Health, Nanotechnology: Its Impact on Food Safety, January 1, 2008, Jim Dingman; Nanotechnology: Opposing Viewpoints, Jacqueline Langwith, (Greenhaven, 2009); Nanotechnology: Cool Science, Rebecca L. Johnson, (Lemer 2005) Nanotechnology involves the: Weapons Grade: How Modern Warfare Gave Birth to Our High-Tech World, David Hambling; Wikipedia, Nanotechnology, www.wikipedia.org

Programmable nanobots: *Nanotechnology: Opposing Viewpoints, Jacqueline Langwith; Ibid* 

The transhumanists tell us: Engines Of Creation 2.0: The Coming Era of Nanotechnology: Twentieth Anniversary Edition, Eric Drexler, (2006); Transcendent Man: The Life & Ideas of Ray Kurzweil, Barry Ptolemy, (2009) The revolution in nanotechnology: The Singularity Is Near, Ray Kurzweil

#### Unnatural Lifeform

The lifeform, that is: *The New Biology, January 18, 2014, Clifford E. Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org; Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: Geoengineering & Bioengineering, The Unmistakable Link, Clifford Carnicom, Los Angeles, California, August 17-19, 2012* It is allegedly being: *Geoengineering, Fukushima Radiation, & the Transhumanist Agenda, January 24, 2014, Alfred Lambremont Webre, www.exopolitics.blogs.com; HAARP—Chemtrails—How They are Change You, YouTube, January 2013, Sofia Smallstorm* 

It consists of a compound: *Morgellons: A Working Hypothesis, Clifford E. Carnicom, December 18, 2013, www.carnicominstitute.org; All Are Infected with Morgellons, YouTube, November 28, 2012, Clifford Carnicom, Gwen Scott* 

Clifford Carnicom, a scientist: Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: Geoengineering & Bioengineering, The Unmistakable Link, Clifford Carnicom, Los Angeles, California, August 17-19, 2012; Morgellons: A Thesis, May 10, 2013, Clifford E. Carnicom,

www.carnicominstitute.org; Ibid

The organism alters iron: *Ibid (A Thesis)* 

Symptoms include: All Are Infected with Morgellons, YouTube, November 28, 2012, Clifford Carnicom, Gwen Scott, Ibid

The notorious Morgellons: Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: From Chemtrails to Pseudo-Life, Los Angeles, Sofia Smallstorm, California, August 17-19, 2012; Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: Geoengineering & Bioengineering, The Unmistakable Link, Clifford Carnicom, Los Angeles, California, August 17-19, 2012; The Real Agenda News, Homo Evolutis: The Demise of Humanity, March 15, 2012, Luis R. Miranda

Several basic structures: All Are Infected with Morgellons, YouTube, November 28, 2012, Clifford Carnicom, Gwen Scott

There is an encasing: Morgellons: Pathogens & The General Population, April 9, 2008, Clifford E. Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org

The presence of modified: *Morgellons: A New Classification, February 11, 2010, Clifford E Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org; HAARP—* 

Chemtrails—How They are Change You, YouTube, January 2013, Sofia Smallstorm

The term Morgellons was: *Ibid* 

There are 3 domains: Wikipedia, Phylogenetic Tree of Life,

www.wikipedia.org

The engineered organism: *The New Biology, January* 18, 2014, *Clifford E. Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org* 

"It appears," explained: Morgellons: A New Classification, February 11, 2010, Clifford E. Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org Because this divergent: HAARP—Chemtrails—How They are Change You, YouTube, January 2013, Sofia Smallstorm; Ibid

### Forced Genetic Mutation

Scholars on this subject: *The New Biology, January 18, 2014, Clifford E. Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org* 

Some think the organism: *Geoengineering*, *Fukushima Radiation*, & the Transhumanist Agenda, January 24, 2014, Alfred Lambremont Webre, www.exopolitics.blogs.com

The same biologicals: Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: From Chemtrails to Pseudo-Life, Los Angeles, Sofia Smallstorm, California, August 17-19, 2012; 21st Century Wire, Sky-Wreck on the Shore of Planet Earth, November 27, 2012, Patrick Lynch; The Breath of A Decade, January 10, 2011, Clifford E. Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org

According to Carnicom: Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: Geoengineering & Bioengineering, The Unmistakable Link, Clifford Carnicom, Los Angeles, California, August 17-19, 2012; Morgellons: An Environmental Source, December 14, 2009, Clifford E. Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org; Aerosols & Morgellons: A Systems Perspective, Clifford E. Carnicom, March 22, 2009, www.carnicominstitute.org

The fibers, which are: All Are Infected with Morgellons, YouTube, November 28, 2012, Clifford Carnicom, Gwen Scott

In a March 2008 Journal: Journal of Geophysical Research, Regional Climate Responses to Geoengineering with Tropical and Arctic SO2 Injections, March, 2008, Alan Robock

Although they gave no: Council on Foreign Relations, Unilateral Geoengineering, Non-Technical Briefing Notes from a Council on Foreign Relations Workshop, April 15, 2008, M. Granger Morgan, Katharine Ricke; The Royal Society, Geoengineering the Climate: Science, Governance and Uncertainty, September 2009

Kurzweil, who delivered: Kurzweil Speech, Council on Foreign Relations New York, NY, An Exponentially Expanding Future from Exponentially Shrinking Technology, November 29, 2005, Richard N. Foster; Transcendent Man: The Life & Ideas of Ray Kurzweil, Barry Ptolemy

At the TED Conference: *TED Conference 2009, Speech: The Next Species of Human, February 2009, Juan Enriquez, www.ted.com* He stated that very soon: *Ibid*  Independent scholars who: *Global Research, Transhumanism, Genetic Manipulation and the Age of Human Destruction, March 17, 2014, Rady Ananda; HAARP—Chemtrails—How They are Change You, YouTube, January 2013, Sofia Smallstorm* 

Those who have noticed: Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: From Chemtrails to Pseudo-Life, Los Angeles, Sofia Smallstorm, California, August 17-19, 2012

The high-density polyethylene: *The Real Agenda News, Homo Evolutis: The Demise of Humanity, March 15, 2012, Luis R. Miranda* The renowned MIT engineer: *Engines Of Creation 2.0: The Coming Era of Nanotechnology: Twentieth Anniversary Edition, Eric Drexler* Futurist-transhumanist Alvin: *War And Anti-War: Survival at the Dawn of the 21st Century, Alvin & Heidi Toffler, (Little Brown, 1993)* 

#### Coverup of Infected Populace

For years we have been: Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: From Chemtrails to Pseudo-Life, Los Angeles, Sofia Smallstorm, California, August 17-19, 2012; Pathogens & The General Population, April 9, 2008, Clifford E. Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org Carnicom's institute tested: All Are Infected with Morgellons, YouTube, November 28, 2012, Clifford Carnicom, Gwen Scott He emphasizes that: Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: *Geoengineering & Bioengineering, The Unmistakable Link, Clifford* Carnicom, Los Angeles, California, August 17-19, 2012 All available evidence: The Breath of A Decade, January 10, 2011, Clifford E. Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org It has been difficult: Morgellons: A New Classification, February 11, 2010, Clifford E. Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org The medical system: Morgellons: A Working Hypothesis, Clifford E. Carnicom, December 18, 2013, www.carnicominstitute.org Those who have complained: Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: Geoengineering & Bioengineering, The Unmistakable Link, Clifford Carnicom, Los Angeles, California, August 17-19, 2012 Medical doctors are: Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: From Chemtrails to Pseudo-Life, Los Angeles, Sofia Smallstorm, California, August 17-19, 2012; All Are Infected with Morgellons, YouTube, November 28, 2012, Clifford Carnicom, Gwen Scott

Once again, the media: Consciousness Beyond Chemtrails Conference, Topic: Geoengineering & Bioengineering, The Unmistakable Link, Clifford Carnicom, Los Angeles, California, August 17-19, 2012; Cosmic Convergence Research Group, Chemtrails: The Biggest Coverup of All Time, December 14, 2013, www.cosmicconvergence.org; The Breath of A Decade, January 10, 2011, Clifford E. Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org Even the independent: All Are Infected with Morgellons, YouTube, November 28, 2012, Clifford Carnicom, Gwen Scott When Carnicom sent: Biological Components Identified, May 11, 2000, Clifford E. Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org According to him: Morgellons: A New Classification, February 11, 2010, *Clifford E. Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org; Morgellons: An* Environmental Source, December 14, 2009, Clifford E. Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org He warned that increasing: Morgellons: First Observations, August 15, 2006, *Clifford E. Carnicom, www.carnicominstitute.org* It appears the CDC: Public Library of Science, Clinical, Epidemiologic, Histopathologic and Molecular Features of an Unexplained Dermopathy, Abstract, January 25, 2012, Michele L. Pearson, Joseph V. Selby; Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, CDC Study of an Unexplained Dermopathy, www.cdc.gov

#### Enhancement Deception

Like the related Agenda: *The Real Agenda News, Homo Evolutis: The Demise of Humanity, March 15, 2012, Luis R. Miranda; Global Research, Transhumanism, Genetic Manipulation and the Age of Human Destruction, March 17, 2014, Rady Ananda* 

David Keith is a scientist: The Royal Society, Geoengineering the Climate: Science, Governance and Uncertainty, September 2009; The Guardian, Bill Gates Backs Climate Scientists Lobbying for Large-Scale Geoengineering, February 5, 2012, John Vidal

By 2050, according to him: *Scientific American*, *The Fate of an Engineered Planet*, *January 2013*, *David W. Keith*, *Andy Parker* 

We're transitioning as a species: *TED Conference 2012*, *Speech: Will Our Kids be a Different Species?*, *April 2012*, *Juan Enriquez*, *www.ted.com* 

We will gain power over: The Singularity Is Near, Ray Kurzweil

Ben Goertzel, Vice Chairman: *Transcendent Man: The Life & Ideas of Ray Kurzweil, Barry Ptolemy* 

Peter H. Diamandis, co-founder: Ibid

In reality, those who live: *Geoengineering*, *Fukushima Radiation*, & the Transhumanist Agenda, January 24, 2014, Alfred Lambremont Webre, www.exopolitics.blogs.com; HAARP—Chemtrails—How They are Change You, YouTube, January 2013, Sofia Smallstorm

## **Alphabetical Index**

Alphabetical index
Agenda 21 (also see <i>feudalism</i> & <i>land foreclosure</i> ) 1, 15, 18, 19, 20, 21, 24, 25, 26, 27, 28, 29, 20, 21, 41, 40, 57, 59, 50, 60, 67, 79
30, 31, 41, 49, 57, 58, 59, 60, 67, 78
aluminum
Alzheimer's Disease
American Enterprise Institute
animal dieofff5, 33, 34, 43, 49, 50, 63, 64, 65
artificial ice nucleation23
asthma
Autism Spectrum Disorder
barium
Bipartisan Policy Center
C40 Cities (also see <i>ponerogenic group</i> )
Caldeira, Ken
carbon dioxide removal
carbon sinks
Carnegie (Carnegie Mellon University, Carnegie Institution for Science)13, 16, 22, 36, 67
Carnicom, Clifford E
chemtrails (also see <i>stratospheric aerosol injection</i> )
climate change (also see <i>global warming</i> )1, 3, 4, 19, 20, 21, 28, 30, 49, 57, 58, 59, 60, 61, 78
Council for Local Environmental Initiatives (also see <i>ponerogenic group</i> )27, 28, 30, 31, 67
Council on Foreign Relations (also see <i>ponerogenic group</i> )13, 16, 20, 22, 45, 57, 67, 76
coverup (of geoengineering & Morgellons)
crop failures
death (also see <i>eugenics</i> )1, 33, 34, 35, 36, 37, 40, 41, 43, 44, 49, 50, 51, 52, 53, 54, 58, 63, 64,
65, 67, 68
Defense Advanced Research Projects Agency
democide (also see mass murder)
demographic transition (also see Agenda 21 & land foreclosure)18, 21, 29, 31, 58
diabetes
disease1, 17, 29, 31, 34, 36, 37, 39, 40, 44, 49, 50, 51, 53, 54, 68, 74, 76
Drexler, Eric
drought
ecosystem3, 19, 25, 33, 34, 43, 44, 60, 64, 67, 74, 76
enslavement (also see Agenda 21)1, 25, 67, 69
eugenics (also see <i>population control</i> ).1, 7, 17, 24, 28, 30, 31, 35, 36, 40, 57, 67, 68, 69, 73, 79
fallout (also see chemtrails & stratospheric aerosol injection)1, 5, 6, 35, 37, 38, 39, 40, 41,
45, 47, 68, 69, 74
feudalism (also see Agenda 21 & land foreclosure)
flood
food chain disruption (also see <i>water supply</i> & <i>food supply</i> )
food supply (poisoned, depleted, & controlled, also see <i>eugenics</i> )18, 19, 21, 26, 30, 33, 34,
35, 36, 43, 44, 49, 50, 51, 52, 53, 54, 58, 59, 60, 68, 74
forced genetic mutation (also see <i>Morgellons</i> & <i>transhumanism</i> )
geoengineering (also see chemtrails & stratospheric aerosol injection)1, 3, 5, 7, 13, 15, 16, 18,
19, 20, 21, 22, 23, 24, 26, 33, 35, 36, 37, 39, 40, 41, 43, 44, 45, 46, 49, 53, 55, 57, 58, 63, 65,
67 68 76 78
67, 68, 76, 78 debal warming (also see dimete change) 10, 20, 21, 22, 23, 24, 26, 57, 67
global warming (also see <i>climate change</i> )19, 20, 21, 22, 23, 24, 36, 57, 67

human settlement (also see <i>megacity</i> )
human-induced
ionospheric heater
jetstream (also see <i>ionospheric heater</i> )
Keith, David W
Kurzweil, Ray
land foreclosure (also see Agenda 21 & feudalism)
lifeform (also see <i>Morgellons</i> )
lung cancer
mass extinction
mass murder (also see <i>democide</i> )
megacity (also see human settlement)1, 27, 30, 31, 69, 79
mercury
Morgellons Disease (also see <i>transhumanism</i> )
nanotechnology (also see <i>transhumanism</i> )
National Aeronautics and Space Administration
National Science Foundation
natural disasters (also see <i>weather warfare</i> )19, 49
Novim Group13, 20, 22, 67
Open Society Foundation (also see <i>ponerogenic group</i> )
particulates
pelagic fish depletion (also see food chain disruption, food supply, & water supply)
poisoned soil (also see food chain disruption, water supply, & food supply)1, 3, 5, 6, 11, 33, 34, 35,
43
ponerogenic group (also see <i>psychopathy</i> )15, 18, 21, 25, 35, 65, 67, 68
population control (also see <i>eugenics</i> )
private property (abolishment of, also see <i>Agenda 21</i> )1, 26
problem-reaction-solution
psychopathy (also see <i>ponerogenic group</i> )15, 17, 18, 36, 54, 58, 67, 68
refugee camp
Rockefeller (Rockefeller Brothers Fund, Rockefeller Foundation)16, 21, 28, 29, 31, 36, 67, 76
Royal Society (also see <i>ponerogenic group</i> )13, 20, 22, 26, 29, 31, 45, 67, 76, 78
Sierra Club (also see <i>ponerogenic group</i> )
soft law (also see Agenda 21 & feudalism)
softkill (also see vaccines & eugenics)
solar radiation management
starvation (also see <i>eugenics</i> & <i>food supply</i> )
stratospheric aerosol injection4, 5, 6, 20, 23, 26, 38, 40, 41, 43, 46, 49, 50, 55, 58, 63, 64, 73, 76, 77
strontium
sustainable development (also see <i>enslavement &amp; Agenda 21</i> )
tax-exempt foundation (also see <i>ponerogenic group</i> )
think tank (also see <i>ponerogenic group</i> )
transhumanism
United Nations (also see <i>ponerogenic group</i> )16, 20, 22, 25, 26, 27, 29, 30, 31, 53, 54, 57, 67, 73, 78
vaccines (also see <i>softkill</i> )
water supply (poisoned, depleted, & controlled, also see <i>eugenics</i> )1, 6, 11, 18, 19, 21, 26, 27, 30,
33, 34, 35, 43, 44, 49, 50, 51, 52, 53, 54, 58, 59, 60, 64, 68, 74
weather warfare (also see <i>natural disasters</i> )
Wigington, Dane
World Wildlife Federation (also see <i>ponerogenic group</i> )21, 29, 31, 45
tona triance reaction (also see polerogene group)